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properly recorded, the machine will be locked. Will 

the Clerk please take a tally. 

THE CHAIR: 

Motion is on passage, Senate Bill 125 as amended 

by Senate Amendment Schedule "A" and "B." 

Total Number Voting 34 

Those voting Yea 32 

Those voting Nay 2 

Those absent and not voting 2 

THE CHAIR: 

Bill is amended as passed . 

Chambers, please stand at ease. 

(At ease.) 

THE CHAIR: 

Would the Senate please be in order. And will 

the Clerk please return to call the calendar. 

THE CLERK: 

Return. to calendar page 37, Calendar Number 107, 

File Number 131, substitute for Senate Bill 320, AN 

ACT CONCERNING THE SELECTION OF TENANT COMMISSIONERS, 

favorable report in Committee on Housing and Planning 

and Development. The Clerk is in possession of the 

amendment . 

THE CHAIR: 
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Thank you, Mr. President. I move acceptance of 

tqe joint committee's favorable report and passage of 

the bill. 

THE CHAIR: 

On acceptance and passage, do you care to remark 

further? 

SENATOR GOMES: 

Yes, the Clerk has in his possession LCO 3822. 

If I could if he could call and I get a chance to 

summari-ze . 

THE CHAIR: 

Would the Clerk please call LCO 3822 and 

designate Senate "A." 

THE CLERK: 

LCO 3822 has been designated Senate Amendment 

Schedule "A." It's offered by Senator Gomes of the 

23rd District. 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator Gomes has requested leave to summarize. 

Is there an objection? Seeing none, please proceed, 

Senator Gomes . 

SENATOR GOMES: 
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Thank you, Mr. President. All it says is it's an 

amendment in order to clarify who are the authorities 

within this bill to ascertain the~lections. 

THE CHAIR: 

Thank you, Senator. Would you move adoption of 

the amendment? 

SENATOR GOMES: 

I move adoption of the amendment. 

THE CHAIR: 

All right. Are there further remarks on Senate 

"A"? Further remarks on Senate "A"? 

Seeing none, the Chair will try your mincls on 

Senate "A." All in favor of Senate Amendment Schedule 

"A," please indicate by say aye. 

SENATORS: 

Aye. 

THE CHAIR: 

All those opposed say nay. 

The ayes have it. Senate "A" is adopted. 

Will you care to remark further on the bill as 

amended? 

SENATOR GOMES:· 

Thank you, Mr. President. This bill -- all this 

bill does is give tenants of a complex of any housing 
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the right to elect tenant commissioners from the 

members of the tenant association that is in existence 

at the time. What i~-amounts to is that they have a 

commissioner that ~ppoint in these housing authorities 

and rather than have housing authorities be appointed 

by what it amounts to is either selectmen or the 

mayors of the city, they would like to have at least 

one representative housing commissioner to be on the 

authority in order to voice their votes or their --

or their concerns. 

THE CHAIR: 

Thank you, Senator. Furthen-!remarks on Senate 

"A"? Are there further remarks on Senate "A"? 

Senator McLachlan. 

SENATOR MCLACHLAN: 

Thank you, Mr. President, through you to the 

proponent of the bill, a question. 

THE CHAIR: 

Oh, I'm sorry. Chair is corrected. Senate "A" 

has already been adopted, so remarks should be 

directed to the bill as amended. 

Senator McLachlan, your question-is on the bill 

as amended . 

SENATOR MCLACHLAN: 
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On the underlying bill, yes, thank you. 

THE CHAIR: 

All right. Please proceed, sir. 

SENATOR MCLACHLAN: 

Thank you, and through you, Mr. President, a 

question to Senator Gomes. 

Just for clarification housing authorities 

require representation of tenant commissioners. And 

I'll use as an example the Housing Authority of the 

City of Danbury who has a tenant commissioner, one of 

five. That tenant commissioner is a resident of "the 

housing authority property, but that tenant 

commissioner is appointed by the mayor or 

chief-elected official of the City of Danbury, does 

this bill change that process at all? Through you, 

Mr. President. 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator Gomes. 

SENATOR GOMES: 

Through you, Mr. President, to the -- Senator 

McLachlan, yes, it does. 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator McLachlan . 

SENATOR MCLACHLAN: 
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Thank you, Mr. President. And thank you for that 

answer, Senator Gomes, but, for clarification, if I 

may. The existing process requires tenant 

representation. So, in other words, the chief-elected 

official appoints fiv~ commissioners in this case, 

four are from the private sector, and one is a tenant 

commissioner. So that the chief-elected offici·al 

selects a willing tenant of the housing authority to 

serve as a commissioner. Are you suggesting that this 

bill will take away the appointment authority of the 

chief-elected official as long as it is a tenant 

commiss~ener? Through you, Mr. President. 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator Gomes. 

SENATOR GOMES: 

What was the question now? 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator McLachlan, do you care to repeat your 

question? 

SENATOR MCLACHLAN: 

Yeah, I'll be glad to. Thank you, Mr. President. 

In the case o~ the requirement -- a current 

requirement as is required, as I understand under HUD 

rules, there must be a tenant commissioner member of a 
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housing authority. If currently existing, the. tenant 

commissioner is appointed by the chief-elected 

official, does this bill change that current process? 

Through you, Mr. President. 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator Gomes. 

SENATOR GOMES: 

Yes, it does. Let me explain if I could. The 

tenant -- the tenant commissioner that you're talking 

about that is appointed by the mayor or any elected 

official in a city, be it a selectmen or whatever, he 

• ~.,.. has the say so as to what tenant he appoints as·· 

commissioner. The tenants' association want the ~ight 

to pick their person to represent them as 

commissioner. 

THE' CHAIR: 

Senator McLachlan. 

SENATOR GOMES: 

Therefore, ~hat is why we are advocating or they 

are advocating to have an election of the commissioner 

from the tenants. 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator McLachlan . 

• SENATOR MCLACHLAN: 
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Thank you, Mr. President. Thank you, .senator 

Gome~, for your. answer. I -- I think that the process 

that we have-- and I'll_only speak for the Housing 

Authority of the City qf Danbury is working very 

well in that' we have an outreach effort by the 

chief-elected official to Housing Authority tenants to 

identify individuals who are interested in serving. 

And that that identification process actually comes 

through the tenant association. So it is a --

frankly, a volunteer process, and if I'm not mistaken 

the current tenant commissioner of the Housing 

Authority of City of Danbury came from the tenant 

association, if I'm not mistaken was the past 

president. $o I -- I wquld not be supportive of 

compelling the chief-elected official to follow a 

specific process as long as the tenants are 

represented on the housing authority and the 

chief-elected official has that appointment authority 

I think that should remain. So, in this case, I think 

I'll have to decline to support this bill. Thank you, 

Mr. President. 

THE CHAIR: 

Thank you, Senator . 

Will you remark further on the bill as amended? 
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Thank yo.u., Mr. Chairman. I, too, rise in 

opposition to the bill. I've heard from one of the 

-' 

housing authorities in my district that they lack 

really the capacity to be election -- to be monitors 

of elections, to be certifiers of elections, and, 

quite frankly, I think it's healthy when there's a 

relationship between the chief elected official of a 

municipality and the housing authority. The 

appointment authority that they now hold enables that 

bridge to be built. Obviotlsly, the chi~f-elected 

official is accountable to the community and to the 

tenants, and I've seen no reason that we. should change 

from the system we have now. So I urge rejection of 

the bill. Thank you, Mr. President. 

THE CHAIR: 

Thank you, Senator. 

Senator McKinney. 

SENATOR MCKINNEY: 

Mr. President, just to show that not all things 

divide along party lines, I rise in support of the 

mea~ure before us. I understand that there maY be 

some .housing commissions that are concerned about 
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holding these elections, but all .of their bylaws 

account for an election process and it is something 

.thqt they certainly know and are aware of and is in .. 

their bylaws, and they should be capable of handling 

this. And while I respect the right of mayor and 

first selectmen to make an appointment, they still 

have the overwhelming appointments here. 

I think the right thing to do is that the tenant 

commissioner should be a tenant picked by the tenants. 

And I think that's the right way to do it, and I 

support the measure . 

THE CHAIR: 

Will you remark further? 

SENATOR GOMES: 

If I may elaborate on this situation. 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator Gomes. 

SENATOR GOMES: 

And thank you, thank -- through the -- ~hrough 

the president. The problem with the selection of 

of a tenant commissioner from the tenants is that I 

I understood that remarks that were made here that 

people come forth and willingly advocate to serve as 

t:enarit commissioners. But if you have three or four 
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people come forth, then the mayor chooses them. 

That's not the choice of the tenants. They want their 

right to choose their own tenant commissioner, and 

they would like to do this through election. That's 

the only thing they are seeking. 

THE CHAIR: 

Thank you, Senator. 

Will you remark further? Will you remark 

further? If not, the question before the chamber is 

the acceptance and passage of Senate Bill 320 as 

amended by Senate "~." If there are no further 

remarks to be contributed, the Chair would ask that~· 

the Clerk make an announcement that a roll call vote 

is iri progress in the Senate. 

THE CLERK: 

Immediate roll call has been ordered in the 

Senate. Will all Senators please return to the 

chamber. Immediate roll call has been ordered in the 

Senate. Will all Senators please return to the 

chamber. 

THE CHAIR: 

The machine is opened. 

Senator Caligiuri? Senator Guglielmo? 

Will all Senato~s please check the board to make 

001104 



• 

• 

• 

cd 
SENATE 

. ' 

259 
April 21, 2010 

certain that your vote is properly recorded. If all 

Senators have voted and if all Senators' votes are 

pr'operly recorded, the machine will be locked, and the 

Clerk may take a tally. 

THE CLERK: 

Motion is on passage Senate Bill 320 as amended. 

Total Number Voting 34 

Those voting Yea 29 

Tho·se voting. Nay 5 

' Those absent and not voting 2 

THE CHAIR: 

The bill as amended is passed. 

Senator Looney. 

SENATOR LOONEY: 

Thank you, Mr. President. I believe the Clerk is 

in possession of Senate Agendas 2 and 3 for today's 

session. 

THE CLERK: 

Mr. President, the Clerk is in possession of 

Senate Agendas Number 2 and 3, dated Wednesday, April 

21, 2010. Copie$ have been distributed. 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator Looney . 

SENATOR LOONEY: 
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And will the Clerk please c.all Calendar Number 

419. 

THE. CLERK: 

On Page 21, Calendar 419, Substitute for 

Senate Bill Number 320, AN" ACT CONCERNING THE 

SELECTION OF ~ENANT COMMISSIONERS, favorable report 

of the Committee on Planning and. Development. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Representative Green. 

REP~ GREEN (1st): 

Than:~. you, Madam Speaker . 

"Mad.am Speaker, I move acceptance of the joint 

comm·ittee' s .favorable report and passage of the 

bill. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

The question is acceptance of the joint 

committee's favorable report and passage of the 

bi.ll. 

Will you rema·rk? 

Representati v.e Green. 

REP. GREEN (1st): 

Yes, Madam Speaker . 

Madam Speaker, this bill would empower tenants 
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to have a voice on their tenant commiss'ione·rs. 

The Clerk should be in possession of LCO 

Number 3822, Senate Amendme·nt "A." I ask that it 

be called :and that I be allowed to summariz·e. 

DEPUTY SPEAKEE ORANGE: 

Will the Clerk please call LCO Number 3822 

designated as .Senate Amendment Schedule "rA." 

THE CLERK: 

LCO Number 3822, Senate "A,;, offered by 

Senator Gomes and Representative Green. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

. The ,Representative .seeks leave of the Chamb·er 

· to summarize. 

Is there objection? Is there objection? 

Seeing none, Representative Green, please 

proceed. 

REP. GREEN (1st): 

Thank you, Madam Spe.aker. 

Madam Spea;ke-r, this amendment is very simple. 

In ~orne sections of the bill, we talk about the 

housing authority and we talk about the appointed 

authority·. This· jus·t clarifies what authority 

we're talking about. I move for its adoption . 

DEPUT.Y SPEAKEB. ORANGE: 
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The question be·fore the Chamber is on adoption 

of Senate ·Amendment "A." 

Will you remark? Will you remark? 

REP. GREEN (1st): 

No further r~marks. 

DEPUTY SPEAK~R ORANGE: 

Will_you remark. ·further on, let me try your 

minds. 

All those in favor, oh, no~ 

Wil~ you re:rnark further on Senate Amendment 

Schedule "A?" will yob remark further on Senate 

'"A?" 

If no.t, let me try your minds. All those in 

.favor please signi·fy by saying -aye. 

REPRESENTATIVES:: 

Aye .. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

All th0s.e op_posed, nay. The ayes have it. 

'!'he Amendment is adopted. 

Will you c-are-=to remark further on the bill as 

amended? Represent-ative Gibbons of the !50th. You 

have the floor, ma'am. Good afternoon~ 

REP. GIBBONS (!50th)~ 

Good afternoon. Thank you, Madam Speaker~ If 
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I may~ pl,ease·, through you a couple o·f questions to 

the proponent of the amendment and th~ bill p1ease .. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Please proceed. 

·RE.P. GIBBONS (15.0th): 

Thank you. Throu·gh you., in Greenwich we have 

three different housing divisions, or thr~e 

differ·ent hou.si.ng: groups. If there is nobody, t"hey 

are not organJzed and T don't think the three of 

them are organized together. 

How would they choose, through you, to the 

prop.onent· of th.e. bill: ~-; . 

Can you hear ·m~now? 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Can heax yo~ now~ 

REP. GIBBONS (150th)~ 

Okay, thank you. Thank you, Madam Speaker. 

Through you, pleas~f if there is more than one 

housing group in a town, do these three housing 

gro~ps have to join together to elect a tenant 

cornrni s s i.on? 

Through you, please, ·Madam Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Representative Green. 
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~hank you, Madam Speaker. Madam Speaker, they 

do not have to join together, but in order to send 

a representative to the commissioners, they have to 

be in agreement by all three on how to elect that 

person. 

It' ·s really not the three tenant groups. It' "S 

all the. members· of the housing authority., all the 

res"idents, .so that if they represent various 

developments, they would have to have a governing 

body to do the election so that all of the housing 

residents ha~e a chance to vote~ 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Representative Gibbons. 

REI;>. GIBBONS (150th) 

Thank you for that response. And again, 

throu~h you, Madam Speaker• each housing authori~y 

does have a commissioner, I believe, or has 

somebody representing the tenants. How is that 

person currently chosen, please? 

Thr:OJ.J.gh yo·u, Ma.dam Speaker. 

'DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Represeqtative Green . 

REP. GREEN (1st) : 
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That person is currently Chosen by the 

appointing authority of that t.own, and based on the 

size of the number of commissioners, you r.nay eitner-

have one tenant commissioner or two, based on tbe 

number of commissioners. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

.Representative Gibbons. 

REP. GIBBONS (iSOth): 

Thank you. And ohe final q·uestion. How are 

the residents of the housing groups going to "know 

that they ar~ supposed to find an applicant to be a 

"!h,comm"i ·s s i one r? 

I've tertainly seen the ones in our town are 

not all that _organized or cohesive. How would one 

put one's name ~p, and how would the whole 

balloting process take place? 

Through you~ M-adam Speaker·. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Repre:sentat.ive Green. 

REP. G.REEN (1st): 

Thank you, Madam Speaker.,. and thank you for 

those questions. They are ~ery godd questions. 

What w.ould happen is, two things would happen . 

The tenant association, ~ega~dless of whether 
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theyjre separate, they would have to have a 

structure that·the housing authority agrees to and 

approves in t.erms of the b.qdy that will nold the· 

election. 

If there's no tenant organization, the other 

alternative way would be ~f the tenants organized 

the·mselves and petition the appointing au,thority, 

they could also maybe have an election because of. 

ihe request by the tenants. 

If those two things do not happen, the 

~ppointing authority continues to make the 

appointment . 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Representative Gibbons. 

REP. GIBBONS (150th): 

Thank you, Madam Speakerj and againf through 

yo~. Is there a defined amount of time by which 

the tenants must organize and hold an election and 

submi;t a name for th,e commissioner, plea,se. 

Through you,··Madam Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Ret>resentati v.e. Green. 

REP. GREEN (1st)~ 

There's no ~pecific time. At t·he time that 
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they are made aware ~Y the appointing authority 

that there is an opening, they could begin the 

process._ 

So only if they are told by the appointing 

authority that the tenant c:ommissioner's position 

is ndw open can they begin to have ~n election. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Representative Gibbons~ 

REP. GIBBONS· (150th,): 

Thank you, Madam Speaker, and I thank the good. 

Representative for his responses. Thank you. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Thank yo·u, :rna' am. Will you care- to remark 

further on the bill as amended? Representative 

· Santiago, you have the floor, sir. 

REP. SANTIAGO (130th)~ 

Thank you, Madam Speaker, a comment. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Please prbceed, sir. 

REP. SANTIAGO (130th)~ 

Thank you. I rise in strong support of this 

bill because many of my constituents have contacted 

me and have urged me to support it, and I think 

~ith good reason. 
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Unfortunately, sometimes there have been 

instances where they feel that the appointing 

authority, usually the chief elected official, the 

person that they choose is actually beholden to 

that person and not the tenants themselves. 

And what they'Te looking for here is the ri~ht 

to vote for the person who represents them on that 

commission, and to me I think t'hat's just a 

democratic way of doing things. 

I just ask that for those people here who have 

constituents that li~e in public housing, that they 

will support this~ becau~e they're giving them a 

voice in the process. 

And for those ·who don't, I just ask them to do 

the right thing and s~pport this bill. Thank your 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Thank you, sir. Will you care to remark 

further on the bil:l as amended? B.epresentat.i ve 

Miller. 

REP. MILLER (122nd): 

Thank you, Madam Speaker. Just a couple of 

questions to the proponent of the bill~ 

DEPUTY SPEAKER.ORANGE: 

Please proceed. 
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My community has a housing authority. We have 

five dif.f·erent faciiities. If there should be an 

election, who will pick up the cost for initiating 

an election? 

Throu~h you, Madam Speaker. 

DEPUTY .S,PEAKER ORANGE: 

Representative Green. 

REP. GREEN (1st): 

Thank you, Madam Speaker. It is the 

responsibility of the housing authority to make 

sure tha.t election happens. We have suggested to 

the housing authority that they may work with a 

third party to try to have them conduct an 

election, but again, it would be the housing 

authority's responsibility to make sure an election 

is held. 

The .cost of that is minimal, and again, the 

suggestion is that only if there has to be an 

election that'~ contested do you need a third party 

and that could be avoided. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Representative Miller. 

REP~ MILLER (122nd) : 
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Yeah, thank you. And through you, Madam 

Speaker, this ls mandatory for all the housing 

authorLties throughout the State of Connecticut. 

It's not a voluntary type of organi~ation, joining? 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE·: 

Representative Green. 

REP. GREEN (1st): 

l apologize. I could not hear ·the question. 

If the fine gentleman could rep~at the question. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Representative Miller. 

REP~ MILLER (122nd): 

Thank you, Madam Spe~-ker. ]:\nq I just am 

trying to find qut whethe·r this is a mandate on all 

housing authorities in the st.ate. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Representative Green. 

REP. GREEN (1st): 

Thank you, Madam Speaker. Madam .Speaker_, 

currently, the state requires and the feds require 

that all housing authorities have a tenant 

commiss.ioner. So that is not a new .mandate. That 

is the current law . 

This is just· simply saying the way that you 
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can elect it, so it's not a mandate. It's 

something that is currently being done. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Represent-ative .Miller. 

REP. MILLER (122nd)·: 

Thank you, Madam Speaker. And through you, 

Madam Speaker, does this in any way i~fringe upon 

the chief elected officer, not chief elected 

ofricer, but the mayor or the housing authority 

CEO, infringe on his authority to name p:eop.le fo.r 

the commission? 

T.hr.ough you, Mad·am Sp.eaker. ~~ 

DEPUTY SPEAKER OAAN~E: 

Representative Green. 

REP. GREEN (ist): 

Yes. This would be a major departure of the 

previous and current way that we select tenant 

commis'sioners ~ It will be taking the a.uthori ty 

.away from that appointed authority to the tenants. 

That i·s correct. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Representative Miller. 

REP. MILLER (122nd) ~ 

And lastly,·through you, Madam Speaker, would 
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th~re be a cloud of a conflict of interest should 

this individual ~ate with the association or 

against the association bec·aus·e h~' s_ going t"C> .be 

the recipient bf an increase or a decrease in rent? 

Through you, Madam Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER- ORANGE; 

Representat~ve Green. 

REP. GREEN (1st): 

Again, I ·apologize) Madam Speaker. I was 

un-able to hear the question. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER_ ORANGE: 

Representative Green is having a problem 

hearing the question {rom his spot to 

Representative Miiler; so if we. could just be a 

little quiet. Thank ydu. Representative Miller, 

would you_ mind repe_ating your question; sir. 

REP. MILL~R (122nd) ~ 

Thank you, Mad,am Speaker. I just want to make 

sure that there's no con£lict of interest, whoever 

that person would be serving as a tenant on the 

board of the housing aUthority. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Represen:tative Green . 

REP. GREEN (1st) : 
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Thank you, Madam Speaker. Thank yo.u for the 

.question. All of the commissioners as well as the 

tenant commissioner will be guided by the federal 

rules that state that they could be a part of the 

decision making and like any coinmiSsioner, if 
I 

there's a specific, direct, individual benefit for 
I . 

·that commi.ssioner, we ·wou,1d expect· that person to 

recuse themselves, but they would be held to the 

same standards that the other commissioners. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Representative Miller. 

REP. MILLER": ( 122nd) : 

Thank you~ Thank you very much for your 

answers. Thank you, Madam Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Will you care to remark further on the bill as 

·amended? Representative 'Aman. 

REP .. AMAN. (14th) : 

Thank you~ Madam Speaker. In listening to 

peo~le talking about this problem oyer the last few 

weeks, I 1 ve come to the conclpsion that there's 

probably some differen-ces not so much on what 

people trying to get r:epres·entation, but basically 

on the .size ·o·f ·the project-.s and the number of 
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• people living it. 

And just so the proponent is understanding 

where I'm coming from, we have one hous·ing 

authority in our town and they have· t·wo separate 

projects. Both of the.m a,re very small, 25~ 30 

units I thin.k is th.e absolute maximum, but people 

living ~n them are either elderly, disabled or 

both., .and having almost. very li t.tle cortununi t"y 

involvement compared to many of the other housing 

authorities and peoplef the things they've been 

talking. 

•• !::t So that i."s a cont:ext o.f. it. I do have some.~:t: . 

questions f·or the proponent of the b±11. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Please proceed, sir. 

REP. AMAN (14th) : 

Y.es. You said that, I believe I understp.nq, 

that the housing authority itself is the one that's 

supposed to run the e·lection and bear the cost of 

r1 .. mning the election, whatever that cost., ·whether 

it be iarge or small. 

"Through you, Madam Chairman .. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

•• Rep~esentative Green. 
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Yes, Madam Speaker. Just so that my colleagu·e 

would know, the elections minimally means that all 

tenants have tci have a chance to know that there's 

a position op·en and that if anybody wants to run. 

Ln some cases, and possibly in that size of a 

housing unit, there actually may be no one running, 

so there would be no election, as long as every 

tenant is riotified that they have an opportunity. 

So it can ~ctualLy go from housing authorities 

having no election and a volunteer come in or 

somebody is ~elected to, in fact, have an election 

wheTe the housin_g authority will be resp·onsible to 

wor~, to ·provide the cost. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Repre~_enta-ti ve Aman. 

REP. AMAN ·(14th) : 

Ye·s. Following up on that, .it's pr-obably 

fairly easy i;f you went door t:o do.or through our 

housing authority's projects to get the necessary 

Signatures to require an election. I don't think 

that would be very difficult for someone to do. 

People love to have somebody come to -the door and 

ta-lk, and if given a piec·e of paper they will s.ign 
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So, but to follow up on the voting, is there 

any rule that says how much, any percentage of the 

residents must actually cast a ballot? Through 

you, Madam Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE:: 

Representativ.e Green. 

REP. GREEN (1st): 

There's no requirement on the number of people 

who need to cast a ballot, but you need at least 10 

percent to hold an elect:ion of those ,residents that 

sign.. So it's not a ques:t-ion of who votes. It's a 

question of whether or not they meet the 

requirement to hbld the election. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Repre.sentati ve Aman. 

REP·. AMAN (14th) : 

Following up on. that, if my total units. ar.e 

approximately 60, so someone goes door to door and 

gets six or seven signatures, it's my understanding 

at this point that an eleetion would be required. 

If that.individual was the only one to vote, 

they would be tenant representative no m~tter what 

the housing authority thought of the individual 

003803 



• 

•• 

••• 

pa-t/mb/gbr 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

229 
May 3, 20.10 

that wanted to come forwa-rd. Through you, Madam 

Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Representative Green. 

Yes, and that~s an error. If they got 10 

percent to hold an election and they were th:e · only 

candidate, they would p:r::o.bably win the election. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Representative Aman. 

REP. AMAN (14th): 

The, cU:r;r~ent.ly in ou·r town, the town co.uncil, 

which is the governing authority, has to make the 

appointrne.nts to the housing authority, and the 

method of picking the members ot: the housing 

authority is set by a combination of our town 

charter., whi.ch I. believe in our case was written in 

the 1960s, and then if you follow, some clarifying 

ordinan~es, but the main part of it is in the 

o.riginal town charter that. we have that ·we've been 

operating o~ now for close to 50 years. 

The town charter does not cover this question 

of electio.ns. They just say that they're go~ng to 

be directly appointed. 
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And so my question is, it's the proponent's 

feeling that this .law will override the town 

charters, which have a very particular legal status 

within the State of Connecticut .. 

Through you, Madam Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER. ORANGE: 

Repreientative ~reen. 

REP. GREEN (ls~): 

This will not override town Charters. All 

housing authorities, the appoint.ing authorities for 

the commissioners have to appoint a tenant. 

a.emmissioner. .This is simply .saying how to appoint:~ • 

that tenant commissioner. That is already the law. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Rep·r.ese·ntati ve Aman. 

REP. AMAN (14th):· 

I'm not sure if that's exactly true or not 

only.becau~e while it does say tbat they have to 

appoint a tenant commissioner, in the previous 

discuss.ion it was very clear that that elect"ion 

could come down to the municipal appointing 

authority having no choice as to who they appoint 

and I thinK that may well be in the conflict of the 

town charter. 
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But I'm sure that arises some attorneys who 

are much more versed in the law than I am will l;:>e 

the ones arguing about whether that should be done 

or not. 

Going back to the election,-it was said that 

the hduging authority mqst run the election, and 

I'm wondering if therers any rul~s or guidelines 

regardin~ the fairness of the election, what needs 

to be publici~ed. Do rides to the polls-or the 

e·q·uf.valent have t·o be given? 

And if there's a challenge about whether the 

election is going to be fair or not, ;~w.e h~ve a very 

larg·e election enforcemen't 'commission here in the 

state to handle.muhicipal elections, and wbile 

these are ori a much. smaller scale, how are those 

questions going to be addressed? 

Just to go through them very quickly, it's 

regarding how they're publicized or campaigning for 

it, if there 1 S any rules or regulations on that. 

If there's any accommoda:tions that have to' be made 

to get people to the polls, and if there's any 

cha-~lenges~. and h~pefully the proponent of the bill 

can just in general terms discuss the elections and 

all of the variety of things that we t·alk about in 
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this building to make sure elections are fair. 

Through yon, Madam Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Representat.i ve ·Green. 

REP. GREEN (1st): 

Thank you, and if he has the bill in front of 

him, Lines 101 to Lines 118 clearly state that all 

elections have to be fair, all tenants have to have 

notice, and all tenants have to have sufficient 

methods to b~ able to vote. 

Basically three things happen. ·The housing 

autho:ri.ty has to recognize~~the tenant g.roup with 

legitimate bylaws and a governing structure that 
' 

have to be recognized by the authority. If not, 

they can do the petition. 

If they don't do it those two ways, then the 

appointing author·ity stays with, the appointment of 

the tenant commi·ssioner stays with the appointing· 

authority. 

So it is actually not a mandate that, if those 

tenant organizations don't do those two things, 

nothing changes. That's the way it. will go. 

I had mentioned earlier that once the tenant 

organization has been recogni2ed by the housing 
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authority, has been given notice that an opening on 

the c.ommissioners is- available and it·,. s for a 

tenant commissione·r, only then wo:uld the election 

begin. And only i£ there's an election, if there 

is a dispute, we would ask. a third party to come ih 

and conduct the·election. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Represen~ative Aman. 

REP. AMAN (14th) : 

Going back to what the housing authority's 

responsibility in th~ elect~on is, is it the 

hou.sing a1..1thori "Ey' s res.ponsibili ty just to provide 

a location. .and a method of counting the ballots 

fair1y, or do they have any other object,ions as far 

as running the election or making accommodations, 

et cetera. 

Who, is it the tenant's association 

responsibility to do those other things or is it 

the housing authority? 

Throug:t1 you, Madq_m Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Representative Green. 

REP. GREEN (1st): 

Thank you,· Madam Speaker~ Madam Speaker, it 
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is the ~ntent of this legislation that the housing 

authority will be responsible to make sure· it's a 

fair election. However, method they determin~ to 

monitor, a~count, or whatever, and that again, 

based on thefr approval that it's a legitimate 

election in the sens·e that the tenant groups ·have 

~et those conditions, either the 10 percent or 
.. 

recognized by the housing authority, it i~ the 

hous,i.ng authority's pu.rpose t·o conduct· and make 

sure it1 s a fair election, and it's also the intent 

that they do that in conjunction with the tenant 

assoe:~ation . 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: .. · 
Representative Aman. 

REP. AMAN (1,4th) : 

Yes. I thank the proponent of this measure 

very much for his information, and I un.fortunately, 

as I started, I said I think there's a problem with 

the small associations, the small housirtg 

authorities that operate pretty much on a very 

inf:ormal basis, and the very large ·ones. 

And I think this is one· of the time~ that I 

don't see an easy way of reconciling thQse· 

diffe.rences and needs between the two. different 
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I do have a tremendous amoun.t of sympa-thy for 

those coming frbm the larger cities that there are 

many, many tenants and they probably do need the 

right, somehow, to. pick their .commi·s.sioner because 

it impacts their live$ so much. 

But I think in our own smaller towns it will 

lead to more complicq.tions than i"t will solve.. So 

I thank you very much, Madam Speal_(er fo-r having me 

speak. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

· Thank you, s.ir. .. Will you care to rema~r'k 

fhrther? Representative Ayala of the 128th. You 

h~ve the floor, ~ir~ 

REP. AYALA (128th): 

Thank you, Madam Speaker. A quest~on, through 

you~ to the proponent of· the bill. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Please proceed, $ir. 

REP. AYALA (1?8th): 

Madam Speaker, t·_hrough you to the proponent. 

Are there any term limits for these individual~ 

that are going to be appointed, or excuse me, are 

·going to be elected to these position.s? 

003810 



• 

• 

•••• 

pat/mb/gbr 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Repre~entative Green. 

REP~ GREEN. {1st): 

236 
May 3, 2010 

Thank you, Madam Speak·er. I wouldn·' t ·say 

there'~ term limits. Each municipality has terms 

aDd they probably stagger for the different 

commissioners. Tha~ tenant commi_s.sioner, might, 

for example, have·a two-year term or fo:ur-year. 

Tha.t would be up to the municipality .in terms ·of 

what their structur.e is on in terms of the 

commissioners. 

Whether or not there's t.e~ limits a:gain might 

be something trat each municipality has. in their· 

own bylaws. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Repr_esentative Ayala. 

REP. AYALA (128th) ~ 

Thank you, Madam Speake':t. Once again, through 

you to the proponent of the bill. Are you saying, 

then, that home rule will apply in basis of any 

commissions or au.thori ties tha.t eQ.ch indi vi.du:al 

city has? 

·In other words, if the appointment is a 

two-year :appointment, that individual who wins the 
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tenant election is appointed for those two years? 

'Tw·o years after that., .be or sbe would then have to 

get reelected? 

DEPUTY SP.EAKEB. ORANGE: 

Representat-iv~ Green. 

REP. GREEN (1st): 

That is correct. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER-ORANGE: 

Representative Ayala. 

REP. AYALA (128th)! 

~hank you~ Mada~ Speaker. A final question, 

through you, Madam· S:p>eaker to the proponent of the 

bill. 

In Bridgeport, we actually have a pretty large 

housing authority and in many instances there are 

tenant as:sociations to guide the individual places 

where folks live. 

But we also have irt Bridgeport, scattered 

housing, which ·is more or less families that live 

in single units or two-family house rental through 

the housing· authority. Would ·those individuals who 

live in scattered housing have the opportunity if 

they so· chose. to r.un for election_, although there 

is no t~nant association for the scattered housing 
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sites, would they be candidates for election? 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Representative Green. 

"REP. GREEN (1st): 

Yes, they would be. All of the residents that 

have residency by the ha.using authority ar.e 

eligible to participate regardless whether they're 

in large units, scattered sites, or any other 

program the housing auihorities manage . 
. ' . 

' ' ' 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Representatjve Ayala. 

REP. AYAL--A ( 128th) : 

Thank you, Madam Speaker. At this point, 

instead of going on with al.l my further comments, I 

just want to th.ank the -Ch~l;rman.of Housing (or his 

answers. They are more than adequate to the. 

questions that I had, and I will also ·associate my 

comments with those of Representative Santiago, 

that I rea.ll.y believe. this is a good Bill and we 

should all support it. Thank you. 

DEPUTY SPEAKEB, ORANGE: 

Thank you, sir. Will you care to remark 

further on the bill as amended? Will you care to 

remark? Representativ~ H~therington. 
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Tnank you, Mq.dam Speaker. IJ I may a·sk the 

gentleman a question or two? 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Please proceed. 

REP. HETHERINGTON .ll25th): 

Thank you. P·m just trying to understand the 

mechanics of this~ Anybody who's going to run for 

electi:on would have to be a member of the 

recognized tenants' association? Is that correct? 

Through you, Madam Speaker~ 

~DEPUTY SPE~KER ORANGE: 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Representative Green. 

" REP. ~RE~N (1st)~ 

No, that is not correct. Anyone that runs has 

to be a resident of t~e housing autho~ity~ 

DEPUTY SPEAKJ;:R ORANGE·: 

R~~resentative Hetherington. 

REP. H~THERINGTON (125th) : 

Thank you. And the route to nomination is, 

offers two possibilities, the petition system or 

nomination by a recegnized tenant associati0n. I.s 

that correct? 
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DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Representative Green. 

REP. GREEN (1st): 

That is co·rrect . 

DEPUTY SPEAKER..OB.ANGE: 

Repre_sentative Hetherington .. 

,REP. HE.THERINGTON ( 125th) : 

240 
.May 3, 2:010 

Thank you. · But in any case, all the residents 

have an opportunity to v6te. That's correct. is it 

not? 

DE.PUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Representative Green. 

REP. GREEN (1st): 

It is required that all of the persons have 

notice f6r the ~lection. They're not all required 

·to vot·e. 

DEPUTY S-PEAKER ORANGE: 

Representative Hetherington-. 

REP. HETHERINGTO.N ( 12 5th) : 

Thank you. And this question is .rathe-r basic, 

and I apologize. I guess I should be aware of 

this . 

But are the boards as currently c.ohstituted, 
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do they have a designated number of seats for 

tenant nominees? 

Through you, Madam Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Representative Green. 

REP. G~EEN (1st) : 

Yes. Depending on t.he s.ize of the ho_using 

authority, some are required to .five commission·ers 

a~d the larger authorities are required to have 

seven coil}missioners. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Represeritati ve He'thedmgton . 

REP. HETHERINGTON (125th)~ 

Th~nk you. And a proportion, or a portion of 

that number are tenant commissioners or is that 

five and seven the to.tal number ·of tenant 
\ 

commis.sioners that would be on ·the. board.? Through 

you, Mada~ Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Represent·ative G·reen. 

REP. GREEN (1st): 

Yes. I apologize, just to be clear. Yes, of 

the f.i ve commissioners-, towns with five . 

commissioners, one woUld have to be a tenant 
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. comtniss.ioner. Of the towns. that have seven 

commissioners:~ a minimum o·f two have to be tenant 

commissioners. 

DEPUTY SP~AKER ORANGE: 

-~epresentative Hetherington. 

~EP .. HETHERINGTON ( 125th) : 

~hank you very much, ~nd I thank the gentleman 

for his responses. It seems like a reasonable 

proposal, and I look forward to seeing it go 

:e-orwar_d. Thank you, Madam Speaker .. 

DEPUTY. SPEAKEB. ORANGE:-

Care to remark furthe.r on the· bil.l as amended? 

Repr~seritative MQshinsky~ 

REP. MUSH IN SKY (85th) : 

Thank you, Madam Speaker. I rise to support 

the bill as amended. It is stron~ly supported by 

residents of the Wall~ngford Housing Authority 

housing, and they have an experience of wishing to 

put· one of their ·own people on the_ commi·ssion and 

didn't even.know when there was an opening, and 

they ·were not solicited for an opening, and would 

have liked to have picked one o.f" their own folks 

and sent them on to represent them. 

So this is a democratic proces·s. It's ver_y 
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much welcomed by the tenants of the housing 

authority properties and I hope the. bill will pass. 

-Thank you. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Thank you, ma'am~ Will you care to remark 

further on the bill a$ amended? Will you care to 

remark further on the bill as amended? 

If not, staff and guests please come to the 

we11 o.f the House. Members take your seats. The 

~achine will be opened. 

THE CLERK: 

s f'he House of Representatives is voting by roll ···-

call. Members to the chamber_. 

The- House is :voting by roll call. Members to 

the chamber, please. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Hav·e al1 the "Members voted? Have all t-he 

' 
Members vote_d? If' .al1 the .Members have voted~ 

please check. the board to determine that your vote 

is properly cast. 

If ail the Members have voted, the machine 

will be locked and the Clerk will take a tally. 

And ·wil1 the Clerk. please announce the tally. 

THE CLERK: 
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Senate Bill 320 as amended by Senate "A" in 

concurrence with the Senate. 

Total nurriber Voting 146 

~ecessary for Passage 74 

Those voting Yea 104 

Those voting Nay 42 

rhose absent and not voting 5 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

The bill as amended passes in concurrence with 

,the Senate. 

Will the Clerk .please call Ca1endar :·:Number 

415. 

THE CLEHK: 

On Page 20, Calendar 415, Senate Bill Number 

1 244, AN_ACT V?\LIDATING THE NOVEMBER 3, 200"9 

REFERENDUM IN THE TOWN OF COLUMBIA REGARDING 

.REV!SlONS TO THE· CHARTER. OF THE TOWN OF COLUMBIA, 

favorable report of the Committee on Planning and 

Development,. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Representative Dre·w, you have the· floor, sir. 

Good afternoon . 

REP. DREW ( 1 J3rd) : 
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And I 1 d be happy to share with your staff t.he 
research my s.taff has done on visitability and 
both elderiy services in the city and my 
office has a done a lot· of work on this. So 
we 1 d, be happy t.o support you, and I 1 d be happy 
t_o take any _questions. 

REP. BUTLER: Thank you. 
I 

Are there any questions? Okay. 

Well, 'thank you. 

Next~ we have Ana Estrada, followed by Albe.rta 
Wither~~oon. Is An~ here? 

'ANA E$TRADA: Here .. 

· REP . BUTLER: Okay. 

ANA_ESTRADA: Goc;>d af'ter~oon, ladies and gentlen:ten 
of· the house -- ladies and gentlemen of. the 
Ho~sing Committee. 

My name is Ana Estrada. I live in Community 
Towers in Meriden, Connecticut. I am a tenant 
council member there at Community Towers. I 
am --- I am also a ·member of the Board of the 
Public Housing Resident N~two_rk. I have been 
a pUblic housing· resident for -- for·over 15 
year~, both in New Jersey and -- and now here. 
I ·also sei::ved qn our -- on the Tenant Council 
in- Hudson Gardens in Jersey City·, New Jersey, 
as well. 

I cc;>me bef~re you today to speak in favor of 
the Senate Bill 32'0 ,, the seleGtion. of the 
ten~nt comrnis·sioner.s.. I feel that this 
legislation is very, .and I emphasize, very 
important. in that it allows for the res.idents 
t·o elect· their -- their re-sident 
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commis-sioners. And for this -- for this 
additional reason, I will let you know. 

It allows for residents t·o determine who will 
best repres.ent their interests through a 
democratic process and having a forum to hea:r 
from all the candidates. It also sends a 
clear message to the reeident commissioner who 
their con~:~tituency is -- the residents. It 
gives residents the right to -- to not only 
all that: the commissioner be accountable for, 
but to also suppo·rt the commissioner who or 

·she is working in their best int·erest'. 

Most important, this l·egislation will make 
residents on an ongoing:part of the process 
and will gfve the~ ~ stronger voice in the 
policies that there -- that impact their 
lives. This is why I vote, and this is why we 
do voter registration and turnout in our 
building for local, state, national elections. 

It is our right to determine who can be. -- ·who 
·can best represent -- represent us. This 
legislation is a c_ontinuation of that 
democrat.ic process.. So I want to thank you, 
and -- ·and that's me -- that's it for me. 

If you have any questions or comments, I'd 
I'd --

REP. BUTLER: Excuse me. Are there any questions? 

Repres·entative Green. 

REP. GREEN: · "Thank you. 

Currently, do -- you say you're from Meriden? 

ANA ESTRADA: Yes. I•m 'from Meriden, Connecticut . 
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REP . GREEN: Okay:. Do 'you know how many 
commissioners you have on your housing 
commission now? 

ANA ESTRADA: Right now, exactly, I don•t know·, 
because like I. -- I • ve been in the PHR member, 
and I'm a lieutenant counselor. It's been 
like six months. 

REP. GREEN: Are you aware whether or not there's 
anyone from your tema,nt a,ssociation that 1 s on 
the --

ANA ESTRADA: No. I'm not aware right now. 

REP. GREEN: Okay. 

ANA ESTRADA: I do know that in New Britain, which 
I am do;i.ng work in there -- volunteer -,.... well, 
I volun,teer there -- there is a -- ·a resident 
commissioner. Resident commissioner was 
~elected by the mayor, not by the residents. 
I know that for a fact .. 

REP. GREEN·: ·Uh-huh. Do you ·think .it -- do you 
think .it 1 s a -- it 1 _S a difference -- if there 
was a tenarit that was selec.ted, it was 
selected by somebody, say, the local pUblic 
official or the tenants, do you think that 
would make a differ.ence? 

ANA ESTRADA: It sure will. As a matter of fact, 
okay. I don 1 t know who 1 s the residept -·- many 
of the resident commissioners from -- from 
here.. But as a tenant :council member in 
Jersey City, New Je·rsey, I knew 'who was my 
resident commissioner. 

There was a situation where- they were going to 
demolish a site. The --· the resi_dents went 
to _:_ to speak to the_ resiqent commissioner. 
The resident commi_ssioner did not do anything. 
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What happened was in follow was that the 
residents from that si.te went to the site 
wpere I used" to live at, and we tried to help 
out. We -- there was no victory, but we 
did-- we did manage to·do something about it. 

REP. GREEN: So it sounO.s like you feel like a 
resident. corp.missioner selected by .th.e tenants 
might be more in tune where tllere's tenant 
needs and -- and stuff like that, and you feel 
sometimes ~ disconnect if it·· s appointed by 
~omeone else~ Is that that the sense I'm 
getting? 

ANA ESTRADA: Yes. That's how I fee-l. Yes., sir. 

REP. GREEN: .Okay. In terms of the commissioner. 
meetings, I -- I :know in towns that I 
represent, they're public. meetings, and so 
t::esidents can come. Do ·you eve·r attend any of 
your commissioner me~~ings in your town? I'm 
just t~ing to get a sense of do they allow 

· the tenants to speak out·? Do the tenants ehow­
up? po·· the tenants participate ·even though 
they're nqt·on the commission-- do they do 
they feel like they are heard? 

ANA ESTRADA: Well, I did go·two weeks ago to one 
(iil~udible) cquncil, but from my un~erstanding 
and from ·what they told me, whi·ch I know I 'm 
not supposed to,· like ~r .. Butler said, 
hearsay. But some of the residents did 
m~ntion that some.times the -- the resident 
commissioner.s don't. even listen to them. So 
that's why I'm here. 

REP·. GREEN:: And -- and let me ask one more 
question. Let's -- let's l.magin~ that the· 
tenants 9,idn't well, currently, in a lot of 
towns, tenants do not select the 
commiss.ioners. A lot of times commissioners 
do -- are --.are not residents of those 

\ 
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ANA ESTRADA: Rig~t. 

REP. GREEN: -- those -- of those units. Do you 
eve.r -- have you heard through your 
associati0rt with the iocal official that makes 
the appointments would at least ask you if you 
had any candidates or anybody 

ANA ESTRADA: No. 

REP. GREEN: ~-- that might be interested? Is there 
any communi~ation sometimes.~rom local 
o-fficials? Have you ever felt that? 

ANA ESTRADA: No. I haven•t felt it. 

REP. GREEN: No. Okay . 

. ANA ESTRADA: Thank you. 

REP. GREEN: Thank you. 

REP ._ BU'J'LER.: Thank you . 

ALBERTA WITHERSPOON: Good evening, ladies and 
·gentlemen of the Housing Committee. 

My name i$ A~berta Witherspoon. I live in 
McQueeney Towers in ~ew Haven. I•m oil the 
Board of Public Housing Resident Network. 
I •ve been a resident of publ'ic housing for 20 
years. I •m in favor. of the Senate Bill ·320, · 
THE SELECTION OF THE TENANT COMMISSIONERS, 
because it gi:v.~~ residents the right and the 
ability to determine who can best· represent 
us. 

I dan·· t think that the decision can nor should 
be made ·by a mayor or town se·l~ctman. The 
purpose of a resident commissioner is to fight 
for.the right of the tenant. Who better makes 
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that decision on who can best fight for and · 
with us than residents? 

we currently have a resident commissioner who 
does not fight for us a:t:J.d who votes in favor 
of everything that housing a:uthority wants to 
do. I am not suggesting ·that. she is a bad 
person. l't is Simply becausE;! residents do not 
have a voice in the· current· selection process. 

At mas~, resident commissioner does view 
themselves aE;~ rep~esE;!ntative of and for .. 
res-idents. I believe that t;:.his at·titude is 
indicativ;e of the fact that residents does 
have a say.in who their commiSsioner should 
be. 

I strongly urge you to get this legislature 
passed and. send a message to all public 
J:lousin~ residents that. we are not second clasf! 
citizens and that our voice i.~ important as is 
everyone else. Thank you. 

Is there a question? 

REP. BUTLER:. Thank you. 

Any qUestions?. 

Representative Green. 

REP.. GREEN: Ye·s. · I. just want to s'tay with Some · of 
the same line ·of questioning as with the other 
person. 

Do -- again, I'm -- I'm assuming the .. 
commissioner has had regularly scheduled 
meetings_ and they•.re open to the public. 

ALBER'I'A W·ITHERSPOON: Yes . 
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REP. GREEN: Do you ever attend any of those . 
meetings, and then if you do, what's the sense 
of those. commissioners listening to the . 
tenants? 

ALBERTA WITHERSP09N: Sometim~ you can tell they 
migllt r~sponci or sometime they pass the buck 
b.ack to hous-ing executives. And sometime they. 
liste~, sometime they don't. 

REP. GREEN: . Have you ever felt that you -- you 
needed ·to -- ·t·c{ talk t;.o them .about ·something 
and th~t they were open to you or no.t open •to 
you, I mean, in the sense that -- do you feel 
.comfortable in going to them and saying, you 

·know, 'hey·,· this unit over here or this group 
of units really need this, and there are some· 

· commis~s;i,oners on there that say I· really want 
.to hear that, or,· like· sometimes when I see 
cqmmis.sion meetings, it's really ju·st rubber 
stamping s·tuff. It: s just you have the 
meet~ng .an4 rubber stamp. 

ALBERTA WI+HERSPOON: Uh-huh . 

REP. GR,EEN:· But -- but sometimes you can find 
people that-.-- commissioners that really want 
:to hear, really want to.reach out. How do you 
feel about the New Haven commission? How . 
many how many are there? I don't ·mean -- I 
have no idea what -- what's New Haven. is i_ike . 

. ALBERTA WITHERSP09N: Right now we have about 
we -- ·now ·we. only have one resident 
commissioner. There was two. I think we have 

. about. six, including the chair. 

REP. GREEN: You -- you said you thought yqu had 
two --

ALBERTA WITHERSPOON: We did have. two 
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. ~LBERTA WITHE;RSPOON:: -- resident commissi·oner, but 
one· of them had to step. down. 

REP. GREEN: Okay. And those positions is usually 
filled by the. mayo~. Is there any do you . 
know jf in the -- your bylaws or rules that -­
that those two positions have t·o be tenants; 
or were they j·ust happened to be what the 
mayor· selected? 

ALBERTA WITHERSPOON: No. They -- th.ey -- the two 
position_s. was supposed to ·be. residen.ts . 

. REP.. GREEN: Okay. So in New Haven' s arrangements, 
tw.o of the c.ommissioners_ will be tenants of 
public housing. 

ALBERTA WITHERSPOON: Well,· they ·told us -- we were 
complaining, and we went to them, a:nd we said 
that w:e should have anothe-r housing· 
comm;issioner. They said because of some of 
the properties were demolished, that we d'idn•t 
need two. housing commis-sioners. 

Since then, one of the prope.rties ):lave build 
back and they're in the process of -- they 
just did a ground breaking for the second one, 
s.o I think now is the time we should try. to 
get the second reSident commiSsioner. 

REP. GREEN: Uh-huh. 

ALBERTA WITHERSPOON: But to answer your queStion 
·.about how I feel, sometimes you can go to a -­

a commissioner, a:nd they'll listen, and then 
sometimes you can't -- you -- you can't ·get a 
feel of to what they're thinking. 

REP-. 'GREEN: Uh-huh. All right. Thank you. 
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REP. MORRIS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman, and good 
afternoon. 

The number of commissioners in New Haven is 
det·ermineO. how? 

ALBERTA WITHERSPOON: I 'm not sure how it., s 
determined -- how the commission is 
determined, but I do know that I think the 
·mayor choose the commissioners and he also 
selects the resident commissioners. 

REP. ·MORRI-S: Okay. Because you're saying that 
that when one stepped down, I think I 
underst·ood you, that they didn • t -- they 
didn't replace that ·one? 

ALBERTA WITHERSPOON: No. They didn't replace 
the -~ the second commissioner, because they 
said that we had properties that were 
demolished and that I guess the need for·two 
resident commissioner wasn't neces.sary. I'm 
not sure if that was l.egal, but tha·t' s what 
they told us. 

:REP. MORRIS: Right. So you don't know whether 
city charter -- if he's written a city charter 
or anything as to how they determine the 
number. 

ALBERTA WITHERSPOO~: No, but l ·promise you I find 
out. 

REP. MORRIS: It'S important to ·know. In terms of 
the tenant orga~izations, other th~n the voice 
that you have on that commissi,on, i.t was 
appointed by the mayor, which obvious.ly that's 
where the problem is, how do you -·- how do you 
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think the voice of the tenant ass.ociations is 
res.pected, honored or liste:ned to at all by 
the authorities? 

ALBERTA WITHERSPOON: Wel·l, we have a RAB bo.ard. 

REP. MORRIS: A what boa.rd? 
' 

ALBERTA WITHERSPOON: Resident advisory board. 

REP. MORRIS:. ~kay. 

ALBERTA WITHERSPOON: And that's made up with all 
of the T~C. members, all .of ·the ·people from 
d.ifferent units ..,_ different complexes. 
They're re·sident. lea¢te·rs from diff:erent 
complexes. They·-- they make the-- the 
committee which is called the RAB, resident 

I. • 

adviso:r:y board, and when. there is a concern, 
it goes to the RA,B board and the RAB board 
presen.ts it t·~ housing ·authorities or to the 
Board of Commissioners-. 

REP. MORRis:· How often. would you say those-- the 
recommendations· tl;lat the RAB ·.boa,r(i .makes t·o 

· the housins ~uthority is ever accepted? 

ALBERTA WI.THERSPOO~: Some of them are accepted and 
some of them are not. 

REP. MORRIS: When they're not accept·ed, are you 
given reasons that --

ALBERTA WITHERSPOON.: 'We're given rea·s·oris and we· 
try to take it back and try to do it in a 
different. manner to _...: to s.ee would they 
accept it. 

REP. MORRIS: All risht. Thank.you very much. 

ALaERTA WITHERSPOON: Thank you . 
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REP. B.urLER: Okay. Before you leave, I have a 
couple of questions. 

Do you know the length of service that they 
serve on this board? 

ALBERTA W~THERSPOON: Well, I know one 'resident 
commissiqner who. served ten years, and that 
was. the limit that she could serve. 

REP.. BUTLER: . So there. is a limitat·ion on the 
service of commissioner~? 

ALBERTA WITHERSPOON: I -- I believe so, because 
she -- s}?.e served ten years, and after ten 
years she had to step down. 

REP. BUTLER: So is that a re~irement i.s 
there do you get to serve fo~ like two 
terms of five years, or is it, you know, five 
terms of two years,.or do you know how m:any --

ALBERTA WITHERSPOON: I'm not sure how -- how the 
selection-process is, but :i: could find out . 

REP. BUTLER: Ok~y. Well, the reason I ask is 
because in Wat·erbury where I •m from, I know 
that we have· a resident· commissioner and -­
which is ~- pretty much goes for the same 
process that you talked about that is selected 
by the mayor, but it has to be ratified by the 
board of alderman. Does your board of -- the 
mayor selects the pers·on, but does that person 
come -before the board .of alderman to be 
approved? 

ALBERTA WITHERSPOON.: I don 1 t believe so. · I think 
it's just on the mayor's appointing. 

REP. BUTLER: Really? Okay. Well, wow. That's 
what I call a strong mayor charter, but --
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anyway, so I could understand your concern if 
that•s the case. 

ALBERTA WITHERSPOON: Uh-huh. Uh-huh. 

REP. BUTLER:· All :r::ight. Thank you .for your 
testimony. 

Is. ther-e ·-- okay, Representativ:e Morr;is. 

R.tEP. MORRIS: I -- I•m. sorry, Mr. Chairman, this 
gets interesting as we go along. 

Has the RAB bo.ard ever expressed it •-s concern 
t:;.o your· local. -- to the commission, to the 
board .of alderman or anyone regarding what 
appears to be its inability· to be adequately 
represented by people that they feel are 
represe~ting .the'ir interests? In other words, 
to do what this bill is saying t·o do? 

ALBERTA WITHERS·POON: No~ because residents just 
recently starte4 to complain -- tq complain 
about the. re~ident commiss.ion . 

REP. M~RRIS: Okay. So there are 
complaining at this point? 

they are 

ALBERTA WITHERSPOON: Yes . They are c·ompl_aining, 
but no on~ has actually .approached the mayor 
or -- or any othe;r city official abo:ut the 
process. 

REP .. MORRIS: So the complaint is primarily 
internal ·to the RAB board right now? 

ALBERTA WITHERSPOON:: Yes . Yes, it is . 

REP. MORRIS:· Do you think the RAB board. feels 
empowered to at all to make that complaint? 
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ALBERTA WITHERSPOON: We .just had a ·new election. 
We just got -a new slate of officers --

·REP·. MORRIS : Okay. 

ALBERTA WITHERSPOON: which RAB. boards used t·o 
be called "voices" --

REP. MORRIS: All ~ight. 

ALBERTA WITHE,RSPOON: -- ·anq once this had some tax 
·problems;· ~orne fede·ral tax problems.; so they 
hadto. eradicate voices, and they-- they 
formed RAB, resident advisory ~card . 

. ~EP. MORRIS: .Thank you very much. 

ALBERTA WITHE~~POON: You're welcome. 

REP"' BUTLER: Thank you for raising this point·. 

ALBERTA-WITHERSPOON: Thank you. 

REP. BUTLER: Next, we'il have David Fink, followed 
by Patricia H~yer. 

DAYIP FINK: Repre~entative Green, Senator Gomes, 
members of· -the commit tee . 

I'm David Firik, Policy Director for the 
Partnership for Strong Communities. We are a 
s~_atewide housing policy organization that, 
advocat.es and ed,ucates for an end to 
qomeles.sness and creation of affordable 
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.. go :?o2 
I'm here today to just testify b:r::~efly on · 
three differ~nt bills than· you heard ~efore. -Jd:t?.i'?J 7/ 
The :first, Senate Bill 321, AN ACT C~NCERNING 
TliE STATE'S CONSOLIDATED PLAN FOR HOUSIN.G AND 
COMMUNITY DEVE.LOPMENT, is· designed, as we 
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Next, we'll have Patricia Hogan, followed by 
Dorian Kreindler and Raphael .Podolsky. 

PATRICIA HOGAN: Good afternoon, Co-Chair 
Representative Green, Senator Ed Gomes and' 
comm~tte~ members. 

My name is Patricia Hogan, and I'm a resident 
.of Eastside Terrace, an elderly/disabled state 
housing complex. in Wallingford. I'm an 
organizer of the Walli.ngford Tenant Council 
and the Wallingford Housing Authority Tenant 
Commis·sioner and an active member of· the 
Connecticut Public Housing Resident Network 
(inaudible) . 

I am here today to speak in support of Senate 
'Bill. 3·20, a bill. that calls for TENANT 
'REPRESENTATION IN "THE SELECTION OF TENANT 
COMMISSIOI>JE~S . 

.. 
A ye.ar-long renovation of my premises spurred 
me to begin attending monthly Wallingford 
Housing Associat·ion, known as WHA, board 
~eetings where I was appalled at the 
astonishing lack of input, feedback anq 
consideration according to the residents. As 
a result, I began organizing a town-wide 
tenant organization and l"ater became tenant' 
commissioner~ 

In the process of my· appointment, the lack-of 
a resident voice in decision making or any 
subsequent re.course was even more astounding. 
I founq that the politics. de jour has 

·supplanted th~ appointing of tenant 
commissioners who truly represent the tenants' 
best interest; with one sanctioned and 
manipulated by housing authorities and 
political parties as the swing vote . 
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Even though a number o~ re·sidents and 
community ~embers supported me as their 
representative and attended the election 
meetings, only the democratic town committee 
and town council had any vote ii1 el·ecting 
them, and the propos·e.d resident candidates 
basically are strangers to their appointers. 

Besides this process, disallowing any resident 
participation i·n the choice of the only 
commis·sioner .who can truly identify with the 
residents, this practi·ce further increases the 
resident alien nation fu.tility and 
disempowerment. 

On behalf qf tenant commissioners statewide 
who are ··surrounded ·by board members who are 
often out of touch with how their decisions 
actually impact the residents' living 
conditic;>ns apd their quality of lit.e, I 
strongly urge you to adopt this bill and offer 
c;t voice to some of your most valuable 
constituent .population:s . 

Thank you for hearing my testimony today. 

REP. BUTLER: Are there any questions? 

Thank you. Thank you for your testimony·. 

N~xt, we have :Oorian Kreindler~ 

DORIAN KREINDLER: Gc;>od afternoon, committee 
members. My name is Dorian Kreindler, and I 
live at McKenna Court, an elderly disabled 
f,ederal housing complex overseen by the 
Wallingford Housing Authority. I am 
co-organizer of" the Wallingford Tenan.t Council 
and an active member of the Connecticut PUblic 
Housing Resident Network, I'm_here ·today to 
speak in support of Senate Bill 320~ which 
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calls for t~nant representation in the 
selection of tenant commissioners. 

After meeting as part of the McKenna Cou,rt 
Reside~~ Committee with the WHA executive 

'director to in$titute certain changes that 
were important to.myse1f and my neighbors 
without success, I attended a WHA Board of 
Commissioners meeting on. May 28th, 2009, .where 
matters·concerning my complex.were being 
addressed. 

There I met Pat .Hogan, al~o a WHA tenant, who 
li.kew:~~e was seeking the ~etterment of· 
.conditi·on·s at her complex. We joined forces 
a.t that ·time ··t:o form a ·represent-ative resident 
organization, the· Wallingford Tenant Council. · 

Knowing Pat's commitment to proviqe.an 
effectua.l. voice for all WHA residents which 
previously has not existed with management·, I 
could not· help but be intensely dismayed at 
the exciusion of tenants from participation in 
electing a tenant commissioner, as well a:s the 
electio!l process itself, where COJllmission~r 
appointJllents a,:e, by statut·e, bas.ed on 

. political af.filiations rather than competence, 
concern .for tenants' .welfar.e or right·~ous 
stewardsh~p. 

And no one is.potentially better equipped·than 
a teriant commis·sioner appointed o~, by and for 
the t~nants to cap~ure these ine.quities and 
vanquish the s~cond class citizenship and 
disempow.erme~t of residents. Unlike all other 
commissionerS!,· the tenant commissioner has a 
special view enabling its bearer to reconcile 
a management ·and resident perspective within 
one position .. 

Pat ;Hogan exemplifies the best leade·rship 
attributes and commitment a tena~t 
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commissioner can have, yet despite her amaz.ing · 
progress, ·and if I might add in the face of . 
formidable- obstacles, withii:l only a, few months 
of clCql,liring the po~ition, she i·s now in 
danger of having her term cut. short next 
bct;:'ober due to the unfairness of the current 
system. 

The adoption of Senate Bill 320 would, 
constitute a quantum leap in readdressing the 
lac.k of t.enant. commi,ssioners who serve as true 
voices for their char_ges -- while additionally 
I propose you cons:ide:t mandating a minimum of 
two tenant. commissioners per every housing 
board --·and· I _believe your en,1.pport of thi_s 
bill woulQ. improve not only the lot of public 
housin,g res.~Q.ents, but the management .of 
public housing properties statewide-. 

Thank you for .allowing·me this opportunity to 
speak my heart to you today. God· bless you 
all. 

REP. BUTLER: Are there any quest.ions? 

Thank you. 

DORIAN KREINDLER: Thank you. 

_REP. BUTL~R: And forg.i ve me for ·the pronunci.ation 
C?f your name, as thos.e who follow. Please 
forgive ·me. 

. · Raphael Pqdolsky . 

RAPHAEL PODOLSKY: Than:k you very much. 
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RAPHAEL PODOLSKY: Yes. Yes . I mean, I" think 
tha~•s -- when you -- when ·the legislature 
does p:i,.lot projects or demonstration project·s, 
presumably the reason for doing it on th~t 
.basi's is because you ~xpect to le~~n .something 
from it and figure out-where to go from there, 
and. -- and so··-- and specifically pi'iots need 
to be fairly-discrete and-- so that you·can 
actually· look· at how they work. 

~P. BUTLER: Okay. Well, thank you. 

Are there any othe~ questions? All right. 

Thank 
"· 

you ·for your testimony. 

'RAPHAEL PODOLSKY: Thank you very much. 

REP. BUTLER: Nex~, we have· Jeffrey Freiser, 
· follow~:q, _by ·Mary-:-:Ann"·. Langton. 

r • 

JEFFREY FREISER: Thank yo:U:, (inaudible) Chairman, 
(.inaudible), Chairman Green; members of the 
committee . 

My ncime ~s Jeffrey Freiser. I am Executive 
Directol;' o"f the Connecticut Housing Coalition. 
I'll qti~ckly te~tify on several hills before 
you, and I've submitted ·more detailed written 

· tes.timony. 

First, we offer our strong support of S.B. 320 
CONCE~ING THE ELECTION OF TENANT 
·coMMISS~ONERS; As you • ve -heard -already·, all 
across Connectic'ut, there are residents of 
p~lic housing who are actively involved in 
mak-ing 'the·ir communities better places to 
liv~. They care deeply. They work hard 
trying to imp-rove the conditions of public 
housing, . and this bill ·will give them the. 
right to _elect tenal)t commis.sioners under 
particular cir.cumst(lnces . 
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W~th --: we have concern also that S. B. 318 ,_ AN 
ACT CONCERNING CERTAIN HOUSING STATUTES, in 
particular, Section 5 -- we wo~ld urge your 
deletion. The remainder of·the bill, we would 
welcome to have you move that forward. It is 
worthy. 

But Section 5 would make for-profit developers 
eligibl_e for the state's predevelopment loan 
program, I assume with the good intention of 
trying to.incentivize for-profits to build 
affor~able housing, and if we were having -­
if_ there was a per~od of growing state 
resour~es, you know, we may want to create yet 
a new incentive program. 

But right now what you~d be doing is taking 
desperately needed resources from nonprofits 
and ho~sing autnorities and municipal · 
developers who are currently eligible for the 
program, and making those scarce resources 
available for for-profits who, I believe, 
really should be taking a risk with those 
predevelopment expenses in exchange for the 
ability to make a profit . 

.. 
With the bell, I would just point out that 
I -- I could ·.offer some quick responses to 
questions that came up earlier, in particular, 
the size ·of a of a board -- the a board of 
commissioners of the housing authority. 

The current statute says that the board shall 
be five members, one of which must be a tenant 
commissioner unless there's more than ~,000 
units. So our largest cities can move up to a 
seven-member board, and if they·choose to do 
that, there would be two tenant commissioners. 
And there are election.s current-ly across the 
state for -- within resident councils . 
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And and I,. you know, I can r_eally 
sympathize with the desire to be able to 
handle it without having to go into court and 
without having to·bring in lawyers, and I 
_think that, you know, with more training, 
police officers will be able to -- to mak·e 
thos!9 judgments more consistently, but I think 
it_' s really important to realize that they're 
nuance judgments. 

It ''s _not -- I_ mean, it 1 s -- there 1 s just no 
way, because life is so complicated; It's 
just not _eiimple, ·and everybody's situations 
have -- bav~·, you know, wr~nkles to them that 
you -- you :can't -- there's -- there's just 
not going to be an easy way --.you know, an· 
on/off switch for something ·like this. It -­
.it will take training and time. 

REP. BUTLER: All r_ight.. Well, thank y()u, and 
thanks to· your testimony and those earlier. 
It Is just helping everybody to understand' 'this 
a lot be·tter. Thank you . 

SALLY_ZANGER: Thank you. 

REP. BUTLER: Okay. Is Neil Griffin here? 

NEIL GRI:FFIN: Good afternoon, Chairman Green, 
members of the Housing Committee. 

My name is Neil Griffin. I'm the Vice 
President -of Housing and Legislation for 
Conne·cticut-NAHRO, and I'm the Executive 
Director of the Glastonbury Housing Authority. 

I'm here speaking on.behalf of Conrt-NAHRO's 
Executive -Board and the member agencies. I'd 
like to express our support for Senate 

- Bill 317, House Bill 5371, and our opposition 
to Senate Bill 318~. House Bill 373, and Senate 
Bill 320 . 
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determine if the two for one replacem~nt plan 
has merit. At a time when· there 1 s -- requ.:ired 
to leverage ma_ny sources of finan_cing; ·there 1 s 
a ·clear need to lessen the sUbsidy demand. · 

We think the c·oncept in 5371 is worthy of 
· . pursuit. . It can open up .th,e opportunity· for 

mixed income where you may be -- be abl.e to 
put SO percent of the units back in as low 
income and affoJ::dable and mayb'e mix in some 
affordable or market rate or· homeownership 
opp6rtunities to help .finance the property. 
At a minimum,_ it would'certainly be worth some 
further evaluation. 

·Senate Bill 320, we -- we spe_ak in opposition 
of. We beli.eve_ that the Connec.ticut General 
Statutes provide·s a mechanism to 'allow 
recommendations to be SUbmi-tted by the .tenant 
commissioners now a,nd ·requires the . 
municipality to review those submissions in 
their determination for a tenant commissioner . 

. w~ be.l i.eve the -- removing the appointment 
from the. ultimate oversight agency, which is 
the chief elected official, removes the core 
prirt_cipal of· accountability to the person that 
has the cognizance of oversight of that 
commission. 

And there is a l.ittl.e bit· of a concern. of the 
unfunded mandate of holding -- the cost of 
holding an election. Would that be borne by 
the municipality o; by the housing authority? 
Those are our concerns with Senate Bill 320. 

Senate Bill 318 -- we would like to ~ee some 
language that would place the Housing 
Com~ittee as th,e Oversight Committee in 
conjunction with some: .appointed housing 

. practitioners ~.e.epi:r;tg in the spirit of the 
existing statute . 
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REP. BUTLER: Next, we will have Kim McLaughlin, 
followed l:>Y Joe O.ros. Kim -- you dicm't hear 
·the "Kim McLaughli~" as you walked .in the 
door. 

KIM 'MCLAUGHLIN: Good, afternoon. My name is Kim 
Mc;:Laugh,l in. I .• m an ·organizer with a -- a 
statewide organization of pUblic housing 
residents independent·democratic organization 
cal1ed Public Housing Resident .Netwol::k. And 
as has been testified before by_. our memb.e:r::s 

. this a!ternoon, the organization is' in favor 
of th~ chcmges that are proposed in Senate 
Bill 320. 

. . 
I want to ~bare. two stories with you in my 
experience as. an organi'zer with the 
organization doing ;home visits with residents 
in many ci_ties, and the stories ~ _ want to tell 
you are indicative of how the applic~tion of 
the ~urrent- st·atutes' are not· producing the 
intended: r~sults, which is representation of 
the tenants on the commission that -- ~hat is 
respons:i,.ble for making the decisions in the -­
in the conduct of the -·- ·of the housing 
authority. 

One we call-fishing for tenant commissioners, 
which we've seen in several cities. Because 
the law says that the -:- either the mayor or 
the town council in.smaller cities ;is 
responsi_ble for appointing the tenant 
commissioner, 'I •ve done vis~ts where p·eople 
literally have had -- had either -- their 
neighbor has gotten a letter or -- or they've 
seen a letter asking someone to be a tenant 
commissioner. They have no idea what it's 
about . 
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In particular, the other day, I was in a city 
where there • s an open tenant commis.sioner 
posit·ion,. and what I was told was that the 
neighbor across the street had gotten a letter 
because two of them had showed up at an 
election activity, you know, meet the 
·candidates. for mayor ~n the fall .. 

One -- they were asked what their party 
affiliation was when they -- the two of them 
attended. .one was the party of' the current · 
mayor, and the other was -- was the opposite 
party an4 -- and the one that was the right 
party got the letter. 

'Luqkily, she didn't want to run. The 
residents the·re didn • t think that she would be 
good ~t a11, because they said She was a 
scre~mer and a ye1_ler, but obviously, tb,at • s 
indicative of someone who is being asked to 
sit in a, very responsible position who has no 
idea. :what that position is about and yet has 
the abi~ity to say "yes," be appointed and-­
and then be in that position. That's a 
problem for tl~e other residents who live in 
that community. 

The ot.hers -- the o"ther story I want to tell 
you is a devastating -- it wa~ a devastating 
to wat.ch, ·where resident·s who sat in 
commission meetings and watched decisions 
being voted on about the demolit_ion of the 
building that they lived in at that time, they 
watched their resident commissioner·, who was a 
very nice person, but very weak and, felt that 
she had to vote with 'the other c.ommissioners 
who wer:e powerful people in her city, and they 
wa·tched her vote to demolish the bui.ldings 

.that they iived in knowing that that meant 
they would be 'displaced. They had no vo·ice in 
it. They were never talked to by the resident 
commissioner . 

000122 



•• 

' . 

•••• 

117 
cip/gbr HOUSING COMMITTEE 

March 4, 2010· 
1:00 P.M . 

Those are just two examples of why the change 
'in t;.he statute is-- would-be very good. We 
found -- .our orgahization has found that, and 
one of the reasons that we ·do organizing is 
t:l::!.at we believe, and we found that those -­
when you have a voice -in the decisions that 
affect your lives, you are much more inclined 
to become a participatory and posi.ti ve member 
of the· cQmmup"ity that yoU: live in and work for 
improvements in that f::Ommun"ity. 

We beli~ve that franchised in.divi.duals have a 
greater incentive to help improve their 
n~ighborhood, and in this country, obviously, 
we .consider the vote, the right to vote, as 
represent~tion for somebody of your choice, to 
be a basic· right of franchise in our 
democracy. 

That's what this bill is about. It's very 
~imple. We believe· that it woUld really 

:improve, it would help to improve, it would 
help to'give residents the ability to improve 
their community. · 

The -- the other thing, very quic.kly, that I 
just would like to say, is that -- two things. 
One - -·· and ·I -- ·I will be qUick -- one is that. 
the support of the organization for this bill 
has nothing to do with.the --with that-­
wit'h individual COmmiSSiOnerS beCaUSe t.he~e IS 
an understanding that no system is perfect. 

As· I l.ike to s_ay. to peopl·e that I talk to, you 
know, we' v.e all met the minister ~ho ran off 
w.ith the head of the choir ·or with the church 
t·reasury. You know·, it doesn' t mean ·churches 
are ·bad, .right? The institution is not the 
problem. They are individuals . 
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So the ide~ .here is not that there·· s -- a·nd 
I•m -- I•m responding to what I saw as som~ 
questions about particular commissioners i~ 
particular. cities. The concept is.· that the 
system needs to .be one tb.at gives res:iden,t's 
much more of a voice and the f.eeling that they 
have·a stake in their community- ... much more 
franchise . 

. The other quick thing that I want to do is 
respond to --

REP. BUTLER: Final thoughts, please 

KIM MCLAUGHLIN: Yes. This is it. 

REP. BUTLER: .--because it•s getting too-- a 
little ·late 

KIM MCLAUGHLI~: ~d this has to do with 

REP. BUTLER: and we have a lot of people to 
testify, please . 

KIM MCLAUGHLIN: -·-House Bill 5371. It•s just 
information for ·your -- ·with respect to House 

. Bi~l .§37-;1., my understanding is that there. 
has --'there have definitely been some · 
flexibility in that law in the city of 
Stamford, in particular with respect to Saint 
Johp •. s. Tower~ . 

So 'it • s not as if one for one repl_acement 
; doesn • t -:-- doesn • t ~e~t -.- you know, that 
t~ere .-- there c·art • t be some flexibility in 
the system, but the -- the protections are · 
v:ery important. 

So than]{ you . · 

REP, BUTLER: Thank you. 
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I am writing in opposition to Senate Bill320 regarding the election of tenant 

commissioners through a tenant election. It is one thing to rec'?gnize a 

tenant organization and to have that organization recommend tenants for 

· appointinent to the local public housing authority, but it. is an entirely 

different matter to have the tenant organization become the appointing 

authoricy. It puts the Authority Board in the position of serving two 

masters. · 

Th~ oversight of th~ public housing a~thority·.rests witb the .municipality. It 
. . . 

·is effected through·the appointment of aBoard of Commissioners. In 

the·case .of the Town ofStratford, it is the. Town Council that appoints 

. members to the Stratford Housing Authority Board. 



• 
000217 

Th~ Housing Autholjty Board is a policy-making board charged with. setting 

the business course for ~e Authority. The·· day-to-day activities are carried 

out by staff. This means that the·position ofTenant Commissioner is one of 

representing the interests of tenants ·through policy. .All Commissioners, 

including the Tenant Commissioner, must constantly balance the interests of 

the tenants with the overali best interests of the Authority as a business. The 

Tenant Comin.issioner ·position then,. is not one· of day-to-day resident. 

advocacy." 

It is my llnderstanding that this bill was prompted, at least in part, by one 

"case where a "popular tenant commissioner" may be removed due to a 

:change in the political landscape (one would think that the pop~~ty .of this 

tenant commissioner meant that the municipal appointing authority 

did its job by selecting an appropriate and qualified tenant to serve on the. · 

board). I would respond that the fact that a housing authority commissioner 

· can be ~laced due to a change in political-climate affec~ all 

commissioners, not just tenant cominissioners. To reduce this appointm~nt 

.to a popularity vote as OPPC?Sed to a vetted selection performed by the 

muniCipal authority would do more harm than good. Popular choices are .not 

. always the best chqices.. Mo~t tenants are residents in good standing but 
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many are not. What would happen if a tenant not 'in good standing gets 

elected and has a vendetta against the AutJ:tority? What would happen if a 

tenant is elected and then has to be· evicted for a lease violation? How long 

would the electiqn process take to Illake the replacement? What happens if a 

bad tena.tit commissioner keeps ·getting re .. ele~ted because the tenant is 

popular with the tenant population? In· the case of a tenant .comnrissioner 

election. would the municipality be able to bring an action against the tenant 

organization for any failure on the part of the tenant commissioner? ·would 

it even be able to remove the tenant commissioner? 

It is my understandiDg also that this bill was prompted by concerns of th~ 

Public Housing Resident Network that, across the state,. tenant 

commissioners vary widely in their inclination and ability to represent 

the interests of'the tenants·. I would respond by urging the committee to ask 

the proponents of th_is bill to "make the case". I have been an Executive 

Director in Public Housing since 1981 and am unaware of any widespread. 

concern regarding the representative abilities of tenant commissioners, and 

no such concern has been expressed in Stratford. Further. the Stratford 

Hous~g Authority, on more than one occasion. has had the tenant 

commission~ serve as its Chairperson; This· 'is a testament to .the.quality of. 

tenant commissioners appointed by our municipality. 
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To restate, the Tenant Commissioner position is not on·e of day-to-day 

resident advocacy .. Day-.to-day resident advocacy is accomplished in a 

variety of ways. Residents can first and foremost come to the ·scheduled 

Board of Commissioner meetings. They can also respond and provide input 

on the Agency Plans; rules· arid regulations ~d other docume~ts advertised 

for public comment. They can coinmunicate through their resident 

organizations. Tenants are also ably represented through a :variety of legal, 

fai~ .housing and other organizations .that protect their interests. 

Since the muiricipalitv bears the burden and consequences of oversight • 

appointments to the Housing Authoritv board should rest with it. And since 

tenants. and tenant organizations .. currently have a right to petition the 

appointing authority on behalf of a candidate for appoin~ent as a 

· Commissioner. I see no compelling _reason to change the current success~! 

process. 

I wish to thank the members of the Gommittee and the Legislature for the 

difficult work that you do, the difficult decisions you· make, your attention to 

this very important. issu~ and, the opportunity to comment 

Respectfillly submitted. 



e. 

000220 

CONNECTICUT 
CONFERENCE OF 
:MO'NICIPAL.TIES 

900 Chapel St., Oih Roar, New Hawn, Co!""ectlcut08610-2807 
Phone (20:a) 408-:JOOO • F-(20S) 682-'U14• www.ccm-ct.org 

TESTIMONY 
of the 

CONNECTICUT CONFERENCE OF MUNICIPALITIES 
to·the 

HOUSING COMMITIEE 
March 4, 2010 

CCM i_s Connecti~t's statewide association of towns and cities ·and the voice of local government,- .your 
partners in governing Connecticut. Our members represent over 90%. of Co~ecticut's population,· We 
appreciate this opportunity to testify before you on issues of concem to towns and .cities. 

Raised Senate Bill320, "An Act Concerning the Selection of Tenant Commissioners." 

SB 320 ~ould allow .tenants residing in units owned or managed by a housing authority to form a tenant 
organiZation that would recommend.tenants for appointment to tenant commissioner. 

CCM supports greater· tenant participation in the selection oftenant commissioners of housing authorities . 
.However, such appointments shol!ld notred,~ce municipal appointments. 

## ## ## 

I_fyou have ·any questions, please contact Donna H8mzy, Legislative Associate 
via email dhamzy@ccm-ct.org 9rvia phone (203) 498-3000. 

.& 
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Testimony submitted by : Ana Estrada, 55 Willow Street, Meriden, CT 
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Good aftemoo:t;1ladies. and gentlemen of the Housing Committee. My name 
is Ana Estrada. I live·in Community Towers in Meriden, Connecticut. I am a 
tenant council board member at Community Towers and I am also a board 
member of the ·Public Housing Resident Network. I have been a Pl:lblic 
housing resident for over 15 years both in ~ew Jersey and.now here in 
Connecticut~ I also served on our Tenant Council at Hudson Gardens in 
Jersey City,.New Jersey as well. 

I come before you. today to speak in favor of Senate Bill # 320 -The 
selection of Tenant Commissioners. I feel this legislation is verv important 

. in that it allows for residents to elect their resident commissioner and for 
these additional reasons; 

- it allows for residents to determine who will bestrepresent their 
interests through a democratic process ~d having a forum to hear 
from all the candidates · 

- it sends a clear .Jilessage to the resident commissioner who their 
constituency is; the residents. 
It .gives residents the right to not only hold that commissioner 
accountable, ·but to also support that coinmissioner when he/she is 
working in their best interests. 

- Most importantly this iegislation w.ill make residents .an ongoing part 
of the process and will give them a stronger VOICE in the policies 
that impact their lives! 

This is why I vote and this is why we do voter registration and tum - out in. 
our building for local, state and national elections. It is our right tc;> detenirine 
who can best represent us. This legislation is a continuation. of that 
democratic process. 

Thank you. 
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Good afternoon ladies and gentl~en of the Housing. Comn.U~. My name is AI~ 
Withetspoon. flive in McQueeney Towers .in New Haven, CT. I am a board member of 
.the Public Housing &esident Network. .I have been a resident of p11blic h9using for 2.0 
years. 

I am in favor of Senate Bill,# 320- The selection ofTenant Commissioners because it 
· gives us.residents the right and ability to determine who can best represent us. I don't 

think that decision can nor should be made by a mayor·or town selectman. 

The purpose of a resident com.D:rissioner is to fight for the rights of tenants. Who better to 
Diake that decision on who. cai1 best fight fot and with us than residents? · 

We currently have ·a resident commissioner·who. does not fight for us and who votes in 
mvor of everything om housing authority wants to do. I 8IJl not ~ggesting she is a bad 
person. It.is Si:inply becaUse resideil.ts.do _not have a voice in the ~t selection process 
that :z:nost J;eSident commissioners don't view themselves as representatives of.and for· 
residents. I believe this attitude is indicative of the fact that residents don't have a say in 
who their commissioner should be,' 

l strongly urge you to getthis legislation passed- an:d ·send a message to an public hoWling 
residents that we are not second class citizens and that our vpice is as .important as 
everyone else. · ·· 

Thank: you. 
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Submitted by: Patricia Hogan, 39 Eastside Terrace, W•llingford, CT 06492 
Wallingford· Hou.slng Authority Tenant Commissioner 

My:name.is Patricia Hog~, and I am a resident ofEastside Terrace, an 
elderly/qisabled state housing complex in Wallingford. I am an organizer of the 
Wallingford Tenant Council and Wallingford Housing Authority Tenant 
Coiillilissioner and. an active member of.the Connecticut Public Housing Resident 
Network. I am here today to speak in support of Senate Bill 320, a bill that calls 
for tenant representation :in the selection of tenant coiillilissioners. 

·A yearlong renovation of iny premises spurred me to begin attending monthly 
WHA Board meetings, where I was appalled at the astonishing lack of inp~t, 
feedback, and consideration accorded residents. As a result I began organizing a 
·town-wid~ tenant organization and later become tenant commissioner. In the 
process ofmy appointment the lack of a resident voice in 4ecision-making or any 
subsequent recourse· was even more astounding. I found that the politics du jour 
have ·supplanted the ·appointing of tenant coiillilissioners who truly represent 
tenants' best interests with ones sanctioned and manipulated by housing authorities 
·and political parties as the swing votes. Even though a number of residents and 
commuriity members supported me ~ their representative and attended the election. 
meetings, only the Democratic Town Coiillilittee and Town Council had any vote 
in electing me, and the proposed resident candidates basically are strangers to their 
appointers. Besides this process disallowing any resident ·participation -in th~ 
choice of the only commissioner who could ~y identify with residents, this 
practice further increases their alienation, futility, and disempowennent.. 

On 'behalfof tenant cc;>Inm~ssioners statewide, who are suqounded by Board. 
members who are often out of touch with how their decisions actually impact the 
tesid~nts' livmg conditions and quality· of life, I strongly urge you to adopt this bill 
an~ offer _a voice to some of your most vulnerable constituent populations. 

Thank you for hearing my testimony today. Sincerely, Patricia Hogan 
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My name.is Doriart.Kreindler, and I live at McKenna Court, an elderly/disabled federal housing 
complex overseen by the Wallingford HoUsing Authority (WHA). I am co-orgariizer of the 
Wallingford Tenant Council and an active member of the Connecticut Public Housing Resident 
Network. I am here today to speak in support .ofSenate Bill 320, which calls· for tenant 
representation in the Selection of tenant commissioners. · 

After meeting as part of a McKenna Court resident committee with the WHA Executive Director 
to .institute certain changes that were important to myself and my neighbors without success, I 
attended· a WHABoard of Commissioners meeting on May 28, 2.009~ where matters concerning 

·my complex·were being addressed. There I met Pat Hogan, also a WHA tenant, who likewise 
was ·seeking the betteiment. of conditions at her complex. We joined forces at that time to form a 
representative resident organization, the Wallingford Tenant Council. 

l(rtowing Pat's commitment to.provide aii effectual voice for all WHA residents, which 
previously had not existed with management, I co\lld not help but be intensely dismayed at l:Qe 
.exclusion of tenants f(om participation in electing a tenant commissioner, as well as the election 
process itself wherein commissioner appointments are, by statute, based on political affiliations 
rather than competence, concern for terlan.ts' welfare, or·righteous stewardship. And no one is 
potentially .better· equipped than a· tenant commissioner appointed of, by; and for the tenants to 
counter these inequities and vanquish the second-class citizenship and. disempowerment of 
residents. Unlike· all other commissioners, the. tenant commissioner has a. special view enabling 
its bearer to reconcile a management and resident perspective in one position. Pat Hogan 
exemplifies the best leadership attrib~tes and-commitmenta tenant commissioner can have, yet 
despite her @Jllazing progress within only a few months of acquiring the position, !ilie is in danger 
of having her term cu~ short next October due to the unfairness of the' current system. 

Your adoption of Senate Bill 320 would constitute a quantwnJeap ·in redressing the lack of 
tenant commis~ioners who serve as true voices .for their charge~while additionally I propose 
you consider·mandating a minimum of two tenant com.niissioners.per every housing board-and 
I believe your support of this bill would improve not only the lot of public housing residents but 
the management. of public housilig properties statewide. 

Thank you for allowing me this opportunity to speak my heart to you today. God bless you all. 
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Legal Assistan¢e· Resource· C~nter 
.of Connecticut, Inc.+ 

44 Capitol Avenue, Sui~ 30 I + Hilrtford, Connecticut 06106 
(8~0) 278-5688 ~03 + (860) 836-6355 cell + (860~ 278-2957 fax + RPodolsky@larcc.org 

·s.B. 320 -- Selection of tenant commissioners 
Housing Committee public hearing - March 4, 2010 

Testimony ·of Raphael L. Podolsky 

Recommended Committee action: ADOPTION OF THE BILL 

Under Connecticut law, every housing authority board is required to have a least one 
commissioner who is a tenant of-the housing authority (there must be at least two tenants if 
the board has m.ore than five n:'lembers}. A tenant member is .also required by federal law if 
the housing authority has any· federally-subsidized public housing. The purpose of these 
requirementS is to make sure that tenants have an effective voice in decision-making by th~ 
housing authority. Unfortunatt[!ly, in. most towris the appointment of the tenant 
commissioner is treated as a political appointment, in the same manner as other local board 
appointments, and the ·tenant who is appointed is rarely representative of the views of public 
housing tenants as a whole .. As a result, the purpose of both state and federal law is being 
frustrated. 

This bill corrects that situation by requiring: 

• If a town-wide recognized public housing tenant association exists, it must be 
allowed to select the tenant commissioner, either through an election in which all 
public housing tenants can vote or, if its by-laws provide, by other means (e.g., a 
selection by the association's board of directors}. We b~lieve that there are only a 
small number of towns with town-wide housing tenant ·associations (i.e., representi.ng 
all public housing projects within the town}, so we do not expect this provision to be 
used frequently. 

• If there is no town-wide tenant association, then the housing authority must hold an 
election upon receipt of a petition from the lesser of 10% of public housing residents 
or 75 such residents. 

• If no such petition is ~led, ttlen the appointing authority must give all public housing 
tenant associations in its building_s an opportunity to recommend names and must 
consider them in making an appointm~nt to the housing authority board (which is 
similar to the status quo}. 

. Federal law also requires that th.e tenant commissioner be fully equal in authority·to 
the other members of the board. S.B. 320 also brings the Connf!cticut statute into · 
compliance with that requirement by eliminating the prohibition of the tenant commissioner's 
voting on rent increases. · 

It is our understa~ding that tt,e Connecticut Housing Coalition and the Public 
Housing Resident Network are proposing some language changes to the. bill. We su·pport 
those changes and urge the Committee to incorporate them into a substitute bill. 
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• Inclusion of Section 8 Tenants -Federal rules allow any tenant "directly ~sisted" by 
the housing authority to serve as a tenant commissi()ner and to participate in the 
election of a tenant coDunissioner. ''Directly assisted" is defined to include Section 8 
recipients. (See 24 CFR 964.410, 24 CFR 964.415 and 24 CFR 964.420.) S.B. 320 
sholild similarly enfr;mchise all tenants of a housing authority, including Section 8 
tenants, rather than only tenants who live in housing owned or managed by the 
authority. 

• Full Role for Tenant Commissioner- Federal rules (24 CFR 964.430) require that a 
tenant co~ssioner have the right to fully participate in all board qecisions: 
Connecticut law (C.O.S. Sec. 8-41(a)) currently-restricts this p~cipation. S.B. 320 
sholild eliminate this discriminatory practice. 

• Jurisdiction-wide Tenant Organizations -A tenant organization may represent all 
tenants of a, housing authority or only tenan~ in a single development S.B. 320 
shoUld distinguish between.these two types of tenant organizations, and.proVide only 
to a j~sdiction,-wide tenant organization the power to select a tenant commissioner 
through a means provided in its by-laws. 

• Petition for-Election -An election oftenant commissioner should.be available by 
petition of 10%-ofall ~ts Qr 15 tenants, whichever is l_ess, recognizing that the 
10% threshold may~ difficult to achieve in a large housing authority. 

• Third.Party to AdmiPiSter Election -It is common for a third party, such as the 
League of Women Voters or the Public Housing Resident Network, to administer l!l 
tenant election. S.B. 320 should encomage_ the use. of a third party, .agreeable to the 
tenants, to eliminate any appearance of bias in the conduct of an election by a housing 
authority. 

For fw'ther information.· 

"Jeffrey Fteiser 
Executive Director _ 
Connecticut Housing Coalition 
30 Jordan Lane 
Wethersfield, CT. 06109 
860-563-2943 xl2 
jeff@ct-housing. org 
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Proposed Substitute Language 

S.B. 320- AAC The Selection of Tenant CommissionerS 

Be it enacted by the Senate and Hou$e of Representatives in General Assembly 
convened: 

Se_ctio~ 1. Section 8-:41 of the general statutes is repealed and the folloWing is 
substituted m lieu thereof (Effective October 1, 2010): 

(a) When·the governing body of. a municipality other than a town adopts a 
resolution as described in section 8-40, it shall promptly notify the chief executive 
officer of such adoption. Upon receiving such notice, the chief ~ecutive officer 
shall appoint five· persons who are residents of said municipality .as 
coiJUI'iissioners of the authority; except that where the authority operates more 
than three thousand units the chief executive officer ~y appointtwo additional 
persons who are residents of the municipality. If the governing body of a town 
adopts such a resolution, such body shall appoint five persons who are residentS 
of said town·as co~ioners of the authority created for such toWn. The 
coiJUI'iissioners .who are first so appointed shall be designated to serv'e for a term 
of either one, two, three, four or five years, except·that if the authority has five 
members, the t~ of notmore than one member shall expire in the same year. 
Terms shall commence on the first day of the month next succeeding the date of 
their appointmeQ.t, and annu,ally thereafter a commissioner shall be appointed to 
serve for five years except that any vacancy which may occur because of a 
change of residence by a commissioner, removal of a coiJUI'iissioner, resignation 
or deaat s~ be filled for the unexpired portion of the term. If a governing body 
increases the membership of the au~ority on or after July1, 1995, such 

. governing body shall, by resolution, provide for· a term of five years for each 
such additional member. The term of the~ shall be three years. At least 
one of such commissioners of an authority having five members, and at. least ~o 
of such commissioners of an authority having more than five members, shall be a 
tenant or tenants of the authority selected pursuant to subsection (c) of this 
section [who H.ve in. housing owned or managed by s.uch authority; if any exists, 
provided that any such tenant shall have resided in sqch housing for more than 
one year. or is a tenant who previously resided in such housing for more than one 
year and is receiving housing assistance in a housing program directly 
adminiStered by such authority and provi.ded hrrther that no such tenant shclll 
have the !J.uthonty to vote on ;my matter concerning .the establishment or . 
revision of the· rents to be. charged in any housing owned or managed by such 
authority]. If, on October 1,1979, a municipality ·has adopted a resolution as 
described in secti~n 8-40, but has no tenants serving as commissioners, the chief 
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executive officer of a municipality other than a town or the governirig body of a 
town shall appoj.nt a, tenant who meets the qualifications set out in this section as 
a commissloner of such, authority when the.next vacancy occurs. No 
commissioner of an authority may hold arty public office in the municipality for· 
which the authority is created. A commissioner shall hold office until his 
successor is appointed and has qualified. A certificate of the appointment or 
reappointment of any commissioner shall be filed with the clerk and shall be 
conclusive evidence of the legal appointment otsuch commissioner, after he has 
taken an oath in the form prescribed in the first paragraph of section 1-25. The 

. powers of each authority shall be vested in the commissioners thereof. Three 
commissioners shall constitute a quorum if the authority consists of five 
commissioners. Four commissioners ~hall cons.titute a quorum if the authority 
consists of more than five commissioners, Action may be taken by the authority 
upon a vote of not less than a majority of the commissioners present, unless the 
bylaws of the authority require a larger number. The chief executive officer, or, in 
the case of an authority for a town, the governing body of the town, shall 
designate which of the commissioners shall be the first chailman, but when the 
office of~ of the authority becomes vacant, the authority shall select a 
chairman from among its commissioners. An authority shall select from among 
its commissioners a vice chairman, and it may employ a secretary, who shall be 
executive director,·and technical experts· and such other officers, agents and 
employees, perman:ent ·and temporary; as it requires,. and shali determine their 
qualifications, duties and compensation, provided, in municipalities having a 
civil service law, all appointments artd promotions, except the employment of 
the secretary, shall be based on examinations given and lists prepared under 
such~ law, and, except so far as may be inconsistent with the terms of. this cha,pter, 
such civil service law and regulations adopted thereunder shall apply to such . 
housing authority and its personnel. For such l~gai services as it requires, an 
authority may employ its own counsel and legal staff. An authority may delegate 

. any of its powers and duties to one or more otits agents or employees. A 
commissioner, or any employee of the authority who tUmdles its.fundS, shall be 
required to furnish an adequate bond. The commissioners shall serve withou~ 
compensation, but shall be enP,tl~d to reimbursement for their actual and 
necessary expenses incurred in the performance of their official duties. 

(b) Tenants of the authority may form a tenant organiZation that shall have the 
power to recommend or designate tenantsJor appointment as tenant 
commissioner in accordance with subsection (c) of this section. Upqn the election 
of the governing board of a tenant organization, such organization may request 
to be recognized by the authority· as an offiCial tenant organization representing 
some. or all tenants of the· authority. If the election of the govemiil.g bOard wa8 
conducted fall:ly and with sufficient notice of the election, the autliority·shall 
recognize the tenant organization as an official tenant organization. 
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[(b)]-(£} Any tenant organizatiQn composed of tenants [resi~ing within units 
owned or managed by] of the [appointing] authority may indicate to the . 
appointing .[such] authority its desire to be notified: of any pending ~ppointment 
of any such ·comririssioner. A reasonable tim~ before appointing any such 
commissioner, the [appointing] authority shall notify any such tenant 
organization land~. in 'making such appointment, such authority shall consider 
tenants suggested by such tenant organizations]. If a tenant organization has 
been recognized by the housing authority as an official tenant organization 
representing all of the tenants of the authority, then the ap;pointee to tenant 
commissioner ·shall be selected by Cl) a fair election by the tenants of the 
authority:. provided all such tenants received sufficient notice of such election, or 
(2) other-means provided for in the by-laws adopted by such tenant organization, 
including;.but.rtot limited to, selection by its governing board. Uno teru:lnt 
organization has been· recognized by the authority as an:official tenant 
organization repreSenting all of the tenants of the authority but. ten pet cent of 
the tenants o£ the authority or 75 of such tenants, whichever is less, petition the 
housing authority for an election, then the awointee to tenant commissioner 
shall be selected by a fair election by the terumts.of the authority. If a tenant 
commissioner. is not selected by other means putsliartt to·this subsection. then 
the appointing authority shall select· the appointee to tenant commissioner. In 
making such selection, the appointing-authority shall consider any tenants 
suggested by tenant organizations. No such appointment shall be effective until 
the provisions of this subsesction have been complied with. In conducting an 
election pursuanHo this subsection. an authority shall usel.ts best ·efforts to select 
a third party to administer such election, and such third party shall be selected to 
the extertt·pos8ible with mutuai agreement of any official tenant organizations 
representing' tenants of. the authority._ 

[(c)] @Notwithstanding any provision of subsection (a) of this section or any 
. other provision of'the general statutes [to the contrary], a commissioner of an 
authority may ~e as a jus_tice of the peace or a registrar of voters. 

(e) For pmposes of this section, a "tenant ofthe authority" means a tenant who 
lives ·in housing owned or managed 'by such authority or is receiving housing 
assistance ina housing program directly administered by such authority. 
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Good-afternoon my name is Neil Griffin and lam the Vice President of Housing & Legislation 
for Coim-NAHRO and the Executive Director of the· Glastonbury Housing Authority. Conn· 
NAHRO represents over 112 Connecticut housing authorities and other non-profit. and 
community deVelopment,member agencies. Member agencies have the responsibility of 
effectively managing or administering housing for 150,000 families/individuals and over 62,000 
housing units in Connecticut. · 

Speaking oli behalf of Conn-NAHRO's Executive Board and member agencies I would like to · 
expres~ support for: SB 317 and.HB5371 

I woul(f alsoJike to express Conn-NAHRO's·opposition to SB320, SB318 and HB5373. 

SB 317 An Act Concerning Building Located Within the Five-Hundred Year Floodplain 

Conn-NAHR.O supports the J{ousing Committee's efforts to preserve Connecticut's low income 
housing that was developed within the 500 Year Flooa Plain.· The proposed exemption will 
allow existing low income and affordable properties not only to access State funds but feder81 
funds administered by the State, thereby allowing the proper:fies to fund the much needed capital 
improvement$. · 

We. urge the Commi~·to explore allowing the exemption to any unit"on the most current 
Affordable Housing Appeals List. By changing the language on.liile 121 from "state.housing 
loan portfolio" to ''part of the most current affordable housing appeals list'' the Committee will 
allow for the preservation of a full range of affordable housing, not just the state housing loan 
portfolio. This wo"Q].d. include DECD, CHF A, HUD and Rural Developn1ent financed low 
income and affordable units. 

Finally we believe the language on lines 122-124 that states "provided such units were bUilt in 
compliance with the flood map in place at the time of construction" could cause some confusion. 
Since the units were constructed .. and building permits were issued at the time of construction the 
properties would.have been in compliance with all zoning requirements including.tlood plain, 
requirements that were in effect ~t the time of construction. Therefore we would urge the . 
Committee to consider removing this lan:gwige. 

HB 5371 An Act Concerning A PILOT Program for Affordable Housing Replacement 
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Conn-NAHRO supports HB5371. The concept of allowing properties to be redeveloped without 
one for one replac~ent supports the option of redevelopiD.g properties as mixed income 
properties where some units would be at market rate and others would remain low and moderate 
income. units. Income.mixing would take· a limited percentage of the units to be rented at market 
rate thereby reducing the subsidy needs for the property. This would achieve two desired 
outcomes at one time, the de-concentration of poverty, sought by HUD, and the reduction on 
subsidy-demands sought by all funding sources. 

Understandably there is always concern for the loss of a low income or a moderate income 
housing unit; however if there is a flat out requirement of one for one tepl~ent it could lead 
to a failure. for ~y plans to rehabilitate dilapidated housing. At a time when property owners 
are required to leveraging many soutces of financing and a there is a clear need to lessen the 
subsidy demand ofeach property HB 5371 is a concept worthy of pursuit. 

HB 5373 An Act Concerning Establishing Residency for Tenants 

Conn-NAHRO opposes· the l~ge.in HB 5373. While we agree the putpose ofthe bill is a 
well intended one, without sOIIle serious changes to the summary process· statutes this bill as 
pr9posed wolild complicate evictions for unauthorized occupants significantly. 

We do believe·the bill shouid provid~ some better clarification, therefore we respectfully submit 
our comments for your consideration. 

Lines 1-3 should be rewritten in a manner not to· obstruct ail eviction for a situation where an 
existQtg tenant· adds an ~authorized occupant. By requiring an ~authorized occupant to be on 
the iease to establish residency it creates a cm:war logic. This will complicate an: eviction by 
making it more difficult to pr9ve the person has established residence in such unit ifit can be 
argued that they have not established reSidency since they are not on the l_ease. We would 
'~mmend something to the effect of "Occupations by a person .of a dwelling unit shall be 
insufficient ·to provide the right or privilege to occupy such premise unless (1) ... " 

Line 4 should probably say, "unless ... (2) such person qualifies as a dependent under the 
Internal Revenu~ Code." and should also add: " ... or a natural child of a tenant of such unit under 
the age of majority." 

Line 5-6 his should probably say, "Any person who occupies a dwelling unit but does not 
establish residence pursuanno (1) or (2) above sha# be COnSidered. for the purposes of CGS 
§47a-23(a)(2) and (3), someone who nev.er had a right or privilege to occupy such premises,· or 
who may have onginally had the right or privilege to occupy such premises. but such right or 
privilege has terminated." · 

SB 320 An Act Concerning The Selection of Tenant Commissioners-

C9nn-N~O-opposes ~B 320 .. Presently the Connecticut General Statutes provide a 
mechanism that allows for recommendations to be submitted by tenant associations. 
Furthermore the burden of oversight of the Authority rests with the· appaiilting municipal 
authority. To remove the#' abiliiy to select members of the commission, for which they have the 

· ultimate oversight of, removes a core principal of accountability. Fiiially the bill creates. an 
unfunded mandate; the cost of holding an election would ultimately be-meum:d by the Authority 
or .municipality. 
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• H.B. 5370- AN ACT.AUTHORIZING BONDS OF THE STATE FOR CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS OF MODERATE 
RENTAL HOUSING OPERATED BY THE HARTFORD HOUSING AUTHORITY. 
H.B. No; 5372- AAC ACCESSIBLE HOUSING. 
H. B. 5374- AAC. PRO~OTING AND SUSTAINING. AFFORDABLE HOUSING IN CONNECTICUT. 
H.B.-5397 • AAC REAL ESTATE LICENSING FOR NONPROFIT HOUSING CORPOAATIONS, 

Conditional supPQrt"-lf amended:· . 
S.B. 318- AAC CI:IANGES TO CERTAIN HOUSING STA~S. 

Oppose: 
H.B. 5371 - AAC A P!LOT PROGAAM FO_R AFFORDABLE HOUSING REPLACEMENT. 
H.B. 5373 • MC ESTABUSHING RESIDENCY FOR TENANTS • 

The Connecticut Housing Coalition represents the broad, vibrant network of community-b8sed 
affordable housing activity across the sta~. Our more than 250 member organizations include 
nonprofit developers, human service agencies, resident associations, and diverse other housing 
praCtitioners and advocates. Founded in 1981, the Coalition works to expand hoUSing -
opportunity and to increase the quantity and quality of affordable housing in Connecticut._ 

.,.. S.B. 320- AAC The Selection of Tenant Commissioners 

Each housing authority in the state is governed .by·a board of coll1Dli$sioners, usUally comprised 
of five members, although tbe largest housing authorities (With more than 3000 units) mayhave 
seven-:-member boards. C.G.S. Section 8-41 requires that one commissioner of a five-member 
board be a tenant of the housing authority, and that two coiDIDiSsioners of a seven-:member board 
be tenants. 

· ~across Connecticut,·residents ofp:ublic housing are actively involved in making their 
· communities better places to live. They care deeply and work hard tQ improve the conditions of 
. public housing. Th~y WQD.t their children to live in an enVirolllilent that is safe and decent And 

they expect that a tenant who is serving·on the housing authority's board ofcommissioilers will 
truly provide a tenant's voice, offering the tenants' perSpective in. the deliberations of the .local 

30 Jordan Lane, Wethersfield, CT 0810$1 ·phone: 880.583.2943. • fax: 860.529.5178 •lnfoGct-houslng.org·· www.ct-houalrig.org 
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authority. Public housing tenants want and deserve the right to elect the tenant coinmissioner who 
is supposed to represent them,. · 

S.B. 320 provides an option, in particular circumstances, for the election of tenant commissioners. 
If residents have joined together in a tenant council that encompasses all.ofthe developments of a 
housing a,uthority, they should be allowed to hold an election for tenant commissioner. If there is 
not an authority-wide ~sident.council, but a sufficient number of residents petition for an 
election, ·then too residents should be ab.Ie to hold an election. 

We .expect that, at most housing authorities, tenant commissioners will continue to. be appointed 
through the current procedures. But where tenants seek to pard.cipate, and when they want to 

·choose who will represent them, ·they should have a right to an election. 

Included with this testimQny is recommended Slibstitute language for S.B. 320,. intended to clarify 
the election process ~d conform state $tatUte to federal requirements . 

..,. RB. 5397 - AAC Real Estate Licensing for Nonprofit Housing Coroorations 

Under Connecticut's real estate licensing law, you.do not need a license to rent out apartments in 
a·buiJding that you own. The definition of a real estate .broker is· "any.person, partnership, 
association, li:mited liability company or corporation which acts for another person or eirtitv ... " 
(C.G.S. Sec. 20-311) . 

The law is ambiguous, however, when applied to a nonprofit housing corporation that develop$ 
housing using the federal Low Income Housing Tax Credit program. These taX credits are the 
most important source of federal assistance for affordable rental housing. Fe4eral ~te sets 
aside 1 Oo/o of the credits for nonprofit sponsors. However, a nonprofit sponsor that utilizes federal 
tax credits to finance a project must create a separate ownership entity, a limited~erShip with 
tax ~t investors. The nonprofit sponsors the project, Serves as the general partner (perhaps 
through a ~bsidiary),.has full management responsibility~ all of the risk associated with the 
housing development. In every way, the nonprofit is managing the housing for itself. Under the 
cl~ ~tent of our .real estate licensing law, the nonprofit shoUld not need a license. 

H.B. 5397 would provide a ~qJ.ecific, narrow licensing exemption for nanprofit-sponsored tax 
credit wojects, eliminating the confusion created by the limited:partnerShip ownership fo:nn. 

The current situation is particularly difficult because most housing nonprofits Cann.ot comply with 
the licensing reqUirement of Section ·20-312(b ), which at (3)(B) requires fm; a nonstock 
corporation that "one or more real estate brokers constitute at least fifty~ne per cent ·of the 
members of the nonstock corporation.;' Housing nonpronts are typically neighborhood-~ased 
organizations· whose boSrds are broadly representative of the. local community, making the 51 o/o 
standard impractical if not impossible. 

At this time, we also plan to ·seek an administrative remedy, through an opinion from the Real 
Estate Commission. Ho-yvever; given the ambiguity in the current law, we urge passage of!!:!!; 

. 5327 to provide a cl~ar exemption. 

- 2-
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